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Company for transfer of allowable,

157

BEFORE THE ;
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CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
June 16, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING
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PAGE 3
’ 1 MR. DPORTER: We will now mové on to Case
2 4557, I will announce that it is indicated on the pocket
S &3 3l here that, at the request of the Applicant, Case 4557 will
. 4| 'be continued. Mr. Hatch, I assume that the continuance is
N s| until the next regular meeting?
.:‘ 6 MR. HATCH: I recommend that the Case be
g -y continiued to the reqular Conmission Hearing to be held
= e B . PRI ’
8 8 August 16, 1972,
u o . E 3 ) “
= 0 MR. DORTER: Without objection, Case 4557 will
w [ . '
& 10 be continued to the regular August Hearing date.
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GTATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
1, RICHARD E. McCO
do hereby certify that
of Hearing pefore the N
was reported bY mé: and
record of thevsaid'brOG

akill and ability.

in and for the County of Bernalillo, gtate of New Mexico,

RMICK, a Certified shorthand Répofter,r

the foregoing and attached Transcript
ow Mexico Oil Coﬁ?etﬁétidn'ccmmiSSion
that the same is a true and correct

cedings to the best of ™Y knowledge,

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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= c 1 |  BEFORE THE -~
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ . 2 ~  COUNTRY CLUB
¢ p HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
; April 19 & 20, 1972
.3 4 S . .
€0 g EXAMINER HEARING
+ ‘ )
P 6| 1 THE MATTER OF: )
— 7| application of Continental'()’i‘l ) ‘case No. 4557 | . . BRI
o= Company for tkran"sfer of allowable, ) b
“é 8| 1ea county, New Mexico. ' )
. )
a 9 )
—
= 10 -
8 BEFORE: Alex Armijo
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PACE 3
1 MR. PORTER: We will now take up Case 4557, ~
2 MR. HATCH: Case 4557 is the application of

o -

3| Ccontinental 0il Company for transfer of "all’QWable,”Lea

< 4| County, New VIMex'ic':o. ‘
i_u 5 MR. KELLAHIN: If the- Cdnuni"ssiOnplease, Jason
| 0{; 6 Kellahin of Kellahin & Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the
S f: 7! applicant. |
g 8 We request that this case be continued to ‘the
g'-; 9 June thh hearing of the Commission, ) I‘b'e'_lieve the
_g 10 proposal t<h'a€ Mr. '1:>ofrte;r has 'outli‘neé- he‘ré will probably
= 11 éol'Ve our problem and, at which time, of course, the Cz;}se
% 12 will be dismised.
b % 13 | But we'woul:"d”" like an opportunity to wait and see R
§ 14| what is done. |
15 ; " MR. PORTE’R: Are there any objections to counsel's .
16 motiori't;o vcontinue Case 4557? »
1 (No res‘ponséj
18 ' MR. PORTER: ' Case 4557 will be céntinued’-tin:t'il

19 "‘?:the‘k regular hearing in June.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
| | ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand

"'Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of

New Mexico, do hereby éértify that the foregoing ‘and

attached Tranécript of Hearing before fhe Ngw Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission Qas reported Sy me; and that the
same is a true and correct récord gf’thé'ééid'pio¢eédiﬁgs

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

/11750/@4[% & el

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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! . . BEFORE TME.
A NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 ’ MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
_ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
3 | . February 16, 1972
“a ' EXAMINER HEARING
5 )
y IN THE MATTER OF: )
)
N | Application of Continental 0Oil ) SR i
— 7| company for transfer of allowable, ) Case No, 4557
2 Lea County, New Mexico. ) ’
s 8 ) )
=
= !
i = L
! = 10} BEFORE: A. L. Porter, Jr.,
= .Examiner
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MR, PORTER: We had one case to call vwhile we
are down here, |

MR. HATCH: "Case 4557, a De Novo. Applfé&t;cn
of‘boﬁtineht'gi"o"il Coripany for a transfer of allowable, Lea
County, New Mexico. The applicant has requested the case be
continued to the learing to be held on Apfil 19Eh, in Hlobbs,
New Mexico. | |

MR. PORTER: If there is nd objectibn, the case
Qﬁich is advertised as aipe;Névb Hearing will be continued,

to the. Hlearing in Hobbs, on April 19th, -This is the

-application by thefcontinent61 Oi1 Company.
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STATE OF HEW MEXICO )
oy ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, RICHARD ‘E. HcCORMICh, a Certified ‘shorthand Reporter,

in anq for,the county of Bernallllo, State of New Mexico,

do hereby certify that the forégding and~attachedTTranscript

=Yy

Of;neariﬁg‘before the New Mexico Oil Conservatlon Commission
was teported by me; and that ‘the same is a true and correct
record of the said proceedlﬁgs to the best of mY‘kn6WIedgé,

skill and ability. «

j» ) 4 oY,

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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1 , _ BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 Santa Fe, New Mexico \
~ ( 3 December 15, 1971
b 4 REGUIAR HFARING
N :
oo 5
o3 G L ) -
. ‘__”_ : v|{ IN THE MATTER OF: )
as 8| Application of Continental Oil )} Cdse No. 4557
§ E Company for transfer of allowable, ) ’
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% "PAGE 2
o ’ { MR. PORTER: Next we will call Case 4557 . X
5 2 MR, HA*fCH:‘ Another De Novo cese, Application of
i £ 3| Continental 0i1 Company for transfer of allowable, Lea County;
2 o 4| New Mexico.
b 5 : Applicant 1n this case has rgqUested the
o 6| continuance of the hearing, of hearing to be held February 16,
T 7| 1972.
: T
E ad 8 MR. PORTER: If there is no objection, the
o) = 9 )
' a5 9| Commission will continue the hearing on Case 4557 to
: = 10| February 16, 1972, the regular hearing.
E - i Are there any other cases, Mr, Hatch, to be
3 " 1 _ ‘ . :
| 2, 1 considered?
&K ‘ .
> o L . B :
g g 13 MR. HATCH: No.
{ I w : - L
' 8oz M MR. PORTER: 1If not, the regular hearing will be
g Z; o . . ) . - 47
5 g‘:’_»( 15 | adjourned. '
o 0
x g4 . :
- s : . . - : ; . L
5 :':5 ‘5;3 16 : The examiner hearing, would you 1like to reconvene
$ 13 17| that upstairs, Mr. Utz? Y
®o-e
g 3 18 MR, UTZ: Yes, we will reconvene Up there right
Bud | | . ‘
_ 5 g 19| after 2 coffee break.
} g &% , ‘ . ' R
E 3; g_: 20 : MR. PORTER: Suppose Wwe reconvene upstalrs with the
. o]
P “ X . .. .
! { gé 21 . S A ‘
o E L S gxaminer Hearing about 10:15.
- - -’79 .
) e ".—"l w23
; - SR
3 2 :E 24
! & ‘u
o 28 . : v |
; - H
|
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

) Ss

‘COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD ‘:S'i‘"iIRGES,«Court‘”Reporte"r in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Me%iCo, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript 6:\f Hearing before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by

me and that the same is a true and correct record-of the said

 proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill, and ability.
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MR. PORTER: . -We will call Case 4557.
MR. HATCH: Case 4557. Application of Continental
011 Company for transfer of allowable, Lea County, New Mexico.

" And the Commission has recelved a request that this -

|case be continued, and I would move that 1t be continued to the

saine dé%e,»December 15, 1971,
| MR. PORTER: Case 4557, if there are no objections,

this case will be'GOﬁﬂinﬁed to December 15.

Looks 1like we'fe‘géing‘to have a busy December. The
others cases on the”doCket will be heard by Examiner Nutter.

We are golng to have a recess at this time. The
Regular*Heéf;;g has been c¢oncluded, and i believe that the
Examiner Hearing will reconvene in the Spring River rooﬁ; Mr.

Nutter, unless there are too many people for that room.

P d

' We may have to remain in here. It would have to be
éiérifiéd.

| MR, NUTTER: That 1s a pretty small room., Let's
have a show Of‘haﬁﬁs,Of those that will attehd'thatihearigg.“
'rh_ey'li fit, |

It will take us a- few moments to move over, I

)

i

guggest we recess, until ten o'clock, Mr., Porter.
MR. PORTER: Untll ten o'elock? The' Regular
Hearing has' been concluded. The Examiner Hearing will reconvene

in the Spring River room at ten o!clock, i
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STATE OF NEW MEXTCO ;

GOUNTY OF ‘BERNALILLO )

1, LINDA'MALONE,‘Céurt Reﬁgrtergwdo_heréby certify that

‘New Mexico”Oil'Conservaﬁion commission was reported by me;

that the game 1s a true and correct record of the sald

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

I A Sy
o il ,/f;%/izgfdffgfvgdei_1::;

—Court Reporter
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e . i MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order. Case 4557)
. 2l MR. HATCH: Application of Continental 0il Company
§ e . i ‘ :
: S 3 for transfer of allowable, Lea County, New Mexico.
i %m 4 #R. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
% g ‘ Kellahin,'Keiléﬁiﬁ”ahd'Fox, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearirg
‘E 6l - for the applicant. We have 'one witness I would like to
R 7| have sworn.
s : :
.éé 8 , : (Witness sworn)
: VICTOR T. LYON
Sy 9 .
_2 : . ' S 5 . :
= 1 _having been first duly swotn, testified as follows:
- " DIRECT EXAMINATION
;p | BY MR KELLAHIN:
é sl & Would you state your name, please?
'E 14 A Vvictor T. Lyon. | | ) |
% Q By whom are you employed and in what position, Mr. Lyon?
f - LA Y. am employed by COntinental 0il Company as Conservation
16 N
' : Coordinator, Hobbs pivision Office, ‘Hobbs, New Mexico.
17|
; 0 Have you testified before the 011 ‘Conservation Conmission
18 o S '
‘ and made your'qualiflcations a matter of record? .
i <
’ 19 _ ‘ . : s
A Yes, I have. - . ;
,20 Y R ’ ; : . P~ :
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witnesg"quallricatlons
21 5 o
acceptable?
i : 2|
o ‘ MR. UTZ2: Yes, they are.
: 23|
! 3 Q (Mrx. Kellahin contlnulng) ‘Are you ‘familiar with the
3 :
; .§ 24 appllcation of Cont1nenta1 0il Company in Case 45572
25 ///
t LA Yea, Sif. ——

Y3 Qs
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priefly., what 1is p

case 4557 is t

for ‘authority

areas and the leases w1th1n

Area but outside the par

with the MaljamaréGre

~withinrthe‘said C

Now referring to what
Exhibit
Yes, sir.

~.ihe Maljamar cooperative Axre

The Coop

heavy llne embracxng Se

excuse me,

past and the Wes
Range 33 Last. The partici
line whi
Cgoperative area. The are

part1c1pat1ng area has b

‘agreement was approve

we algo show in various co

in the cooperative area bu

-
roposed bY the apﬁll
he appllcatlon ‘of Con

to transfer allow

the Maljamar Cooperat

ticipating area in ‘co

yburg-San andres wate

coperative area.

‘has been marked as th

Number One, would you

Exhibit Number One is a

erative hrea is shown

ction 14 through 23

25 through 30 in

t half of section 30,

ch comprises a large
a w1th1n the dotte

een fully unltlze

d by Oxderxr number R—

it outside of the partici

PAGE
3 .
2y idant in this case?

tinental 0il company

able between partxcxpating

ive
nnection

r flood project

‘(Whereupon, Applicant's

Exhibit Number one was
marked for jdentificatiof)
e Applicant's

Sin

1dent1fy that exhibit?

location plat showing

a and the surrouﬂding area.

py the dot-dash line, the
and 26 ~-— NOs

Township 17 South, Range 32

-

in Townshlp 17 South

pating area is shown bY the défted'

portion but not all of the

d line, the
d and this unit o
?403.

lors on the map, the leases with

ipating



é a : 1 areas which are owned and operated by Continental 0il
'g 2| . Company. These are the Mitchell B Leases which are
i .
% ;? 3 outlined in red in Section” (7 and 18, the State B Lease
3‘ S ¥ which is outlined in green in Section 16, the Gulf E
5‘ ‘ifi 5 ' Lease which is outlined in’blue'in Section 16, the
i - . .
E i%_ 6 Hudson Federal Lease which is oﬁtlinéd'in‘yeiIOW, Section
g ‘ Ef 7 " 15, the Bash B Lease; Whicﬁ is outfihed in red in Séction
% 'gg ’s ‘ 22, the Merrill B Lease which is oﬁtlined’ih blue in
7% gt? 9 ‘Section 23, the Merrill BX Lease wﬁich is ohﬁlinéd‘in green
_g -gé 10 in Section 14, and thé Taylor Lease, which is outlined
% 'gg 1" in vellow, in Séction 14.
 § 12| © ﬁOw, how did it occur that these Leases were excluded
é 13 from the participating area?
| 14 A Dliring the negotiation of the unit, which consists of the
15 participating area, it was necessary to limit the producing {
153 - tﬁ” narticipating area to those tracts which have been
17 l'ﬂéveibpgﬁiby a given cut-off dateiand the wells which are
. 18 oﬁtSide4of,the'participating area were drillea after this )
i;~ 19, cut-off ‘date.
,é’? 20| © Has the‘productf%h of théée leases been ﬁaiﬁtained on a
2 separate baéls?
22  A Yes, sir.
23| @ No commirigling with the pfoductidn f;omi%he partiéipating~
: , 241 area?
s : :[! ‘ s | A Théy are gompletel& sé@regated except for the Merrill B
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10
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25

and BX Leqses,rwhich%is commingled under a commingling
order approvedeQEthé Conmmission.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit Number two was
‘margedvfor identificat:
Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number
Two, would you discuss that exhibit? f
Exhibit Humber éwo”is a plat showing the same area
as was shown on Exhibit Number One and this exBibit
shows the injection wglls‘by‘the triangles circumscribed
around the well symbol. 'It shows the stages in which the
water’flbo&fyas expanded. The initial pilot area is

L

shown in the triangle, the black triangle within the

‘Sdﬁthwest'éddrter of Section 21, and the Northwest
:quartér of Section 28. This pilot flood was then expanded%

‘to the area Shown”outlfhéd in red ‘in Sections 16, 21 and

28, and then the second expansion was -- include Section
20 and 29, then it was expanded into the area enclosed -

‘or outlined in blue in Sections 18, 19 and 30 and 31

and then ‘the North Maljamar Area which is the area

outlined in yellow in Sections 16, 17 and 18 and then,
I believe, the Pearl Area which is in Sections 25 aka 30
outlined in pink and then the State Four Area which is

outlined in orange in Sections 22, 23, 26, 27, 33 and

" 34 and, thén, finally the area outlined in brown in

on)’
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6

the participating area and the leases outside the

five-spot development?

Sections 14 and 23. I believe this includes -~ ves, the
part‘of Section 22, the Bash B Leése.

Ndw, these various expansions inélud; bbtﬁ'lands withip
the ‘participating area and tﬁe lands 6utside the'partiCipa:ing
area, is that correct?

Yes, they did. Several of the expansions included both

participating area in the same water flood expénsion
‘order.

Now, has the ‘operator céhsisteﬁtly held to an 80-acre
Yes, sir. We have consistently injecteéd into wells
which are located ih the Nortﬁ@eét‘quarter and the
Southeast'&Uattér of each‘éuarﬁér section so that there
is a ghffbrm 80—a¢re five-spot pattern as to ﬁﬁe injection),
and £his pattern extends throughout the entire Cooperative
area so that-actually, the entire Cooperative area has
beeﬁ’aevelopéd as if it were one lease, and for the most
part, this balances the injéction and producing wells vary
and ‘in those instances that it is not completely_galanced
ié because there'doesn'ﬁ happen to be a wgll on the
particular location which would be calied for under this
partibﬁiar battern. , | o

BUt,Qyéﬁ have sepﬁrately'aCCOUntéd for all the production

from the “participating area and outside of the participating
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———————————-—~———————————————#—————-——_-___~—__,____________.___,,ﬂ
area? : \
2| A Yes, sir. The square SymbOl in these various leases
o : .
: 3 indicates the location on the tank battery and the
4 productlon ‘f¥om the -~ those leases are produced
% %i} 5 into that rank battery and lt jis separately measured
% %; 6 andﬂ301d from that” >jndividual battery. |
; pre
: :: 71 Q Now, each of ‘those expansxons has been w1th the
: féé g épproval of the Oil Conservatlon Commlsolon, the |
é;- 9  Cormmissioner of public Lands,“and the U. S. Geological ’
= s : o
= 10 ~ Survey: has it not?
ad o
i — 1wl A rhat's correct.
:jjj ’ 12! © Now, on the East—West line of the cOoperatlve area, you
13 have a number of wells arilled close to the 1line, is
14 that correct, drilled"néar the corners of the quartef—
TR quarter gections?
! 16| A We have enbarked on a program of 1n—fill drilling so
17 that wells have peen drilled’ rlght near the corners of
: 18 each quarter—quarter sectlon in an area which is
g '19 o eSSentlally along the center East-West line where thg
é 20 pay is the thlckeSt and there are suffxcxent reserves
21 in there that we can justify the drilling. Now, we have
22 drilled, to date; approximately 44 wells in- .this in-£ill
: 23 drilling program.
'% ‘24 Q Now, some of ‘these were re- comﬁlétions from the Paddéck
25 : TZone A?
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1l A Yes, sir. The in-fill drilling has two primary purposes .
; 2 ‘One was to evaluate the existence Of economicaliy recoveralle
21 ‘3 reserves in ‘the ninth massive sone which 1is pelow the zone
% 4 wbich‘wé were originally floo0ding andfté recher'dééiraﬁle
% : 5 ’reserves’in those areas of the pattern which ére least )

efficiently dréinéd or least efficiéhtly flooded anﬁ to

‘u
[-.%

i A

yomarhior

‘
-3

| evaiﬁaééithiékprogram; we re—comprétéa some of the Paddock

8 . Wells in there, and those peing successfﬁl, we enbarked

Sy my AT

9 on the in—fill»drilling'program.

1

10 ‘(Whereupon Applicant s

dearniey-meier

1 Exhibit Nunber Thre
12: was marked for
ol g -'-‘identi‘f‘icat‘i‘csn 2)

i 14| 9 Now referring to what has peen marked asJExhiBit'Number
§ ‘ig. j * Three, would fou giscuss that EXhibit?
t . ié ‘A I“migﬁt~poiﬁ£ oup;'tody that until weAstarted on this
% 17 program, very few of the exigting wells a year ago had ‘ P
i
z 18 complétely penetrated the ninth massive zone and, so, &
2 19 1érge’part of our program in the in—fili{ﬁfogram is to
1 20 | operate the hinth Passive in the areas where it is
é 21 prodgétive. |
22 LQ Now,1that ninth maséive zone is subject=to watex £loo0d

o

23 under this project: is it not?

5 ! o4l B Yes, it is within the San Andres Formation.

251 @ poes that complete your testimony'on Exhibit Two?
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Yes, I believe so.

Referring to Lxhibit Three, would you identify that Exhibi
Exhibit Three is a production Pperformance curve of thé

NCA Unit patticipéting area from beginning in 19637to the
present and this curve reflects that we have increased .
the producing rate from appfgkiméiély 3,500 barrels in 196

to about 12,500 barrels in April of 1971.
g

Now, does this reflect subétantial”iné}eage in the
producing rates within the participating area?

Yes, it certajnly does.

Does that pose a problem to you?

Well, it isn't a probléﬁ,yet, but it appears that wlth
additional response to water>floodihg with the completion
of additional in-fill wells;, there is almost certain to be

a problem of the allowable fitting our producing rate.

It will, in other words, 'increase your production from the

participating area under the present assignéd”alloﬁéblef
Yes. We anticipate, that based on the 70 barrels per day
normal ﬁhit'allogable, we will be able to exceed the
allo&éble within the next three to six months.

Now, do you plan to contihﬁe'dtillihg in-£ill wells in the
prdjeét area?

Well, providéd tha£ werare successful in thiS‘gpplication7
and provided that the wells continue to be produced as \

successfully as they have iﬁ‘the'paSE, yes, we do intend

2




 eace 10
| to drill additional wells. |
21 0 do you feel that that is certain for economic and operatioh
57 3 of the project?
F 4l & Yes.
i ~;f; sl o It is economically justified, in your opinion, by the
g A?é 6 additional‘feéerVes that will be recovered?
% Sf 7| A Yes. It -- as you can téil from Bxhibit Three, beginning
g 'EE 8 in about 1968, there has been a steady increase in producihg
é :t? 9l " rate. The in-fill drilling program is accelerating the
% .ég 10 income from this property which will have the effeCt of
- 1 shortening the producing life and it also has the effect
12 of recovering additional reserves which otherwise wouldn't
13 be recoverabie.'ﬁased on these two.factOrs, we can
; 14 economically continiie the §n~fill drilling program, but it ~
.é 15 is essential that we be able to prdduce‘thgse wells at
é 16 capacity in order to justify the - continued drilling.
 :§ o | @ If you don't coritinue the drilling, will it resulé in the
"g . 18 | loss of oil that could be recovered? A
r? ol A Yes, in’ny 6§ini0n, it certainly will. |
g 26 (Whereupon, Applicant's
i x% , 2 Exhibit Nunber Four was
E § P Marked for Identificatidh)
. jé 2 2 Q Now, referring ﬁo what hés‘beén'marked>as Exhibit Number,
‘3 24 would youiidenﬁify that Exhibit?
é ‘ | 28 A Exhibit Number Four is a production perfoxﬁénce curve of the
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Mitchell B Lease which is that lease outlined in red on

13

B Lease which is éutlined in blue in Section 23 on Exhibit

Exhibit Number Eight is thé performance curve of the

 Merrill BX Lease which is outlined in green on Exhibit

Exhibit One.
And that reflects the same situation as shown on the Exhib
Thfeeé’ .
We have experienced some increase in production begihning
in 1969 but it appears to have leveled off. We don't lnow
if it has the same sharp increase in prOductidn. |
(Whereupon, AppliCant?é‘
Exhibits Numbers Five, Sij
. Seven,; Eight, and Nine wef
marked for identification
Would you give the same discussion of Exhibits Five, Six,
Seven;~Eight, and Nine? |
fes, siri Exhibit~Five is a production performance curve
on the State B'Leése‘WHiCh.is'the lease marked in green on
Exhibit One.
Exhibit Number six i¥ a performance curve on the Gulf
State E Lease which is outlined in blue on Exhibit Number
One. | |

Exhibit Number Seven is a performance curve on the Merrill

20

Number One.

Lt

K ¢

e

Number One and Exhibit Nine is-a performance curve on the
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“of much poorer quality on those leases and COnSéquently

Taylor Lease which is outlined in yellow. It is the 160
acres in Section 14 on Exhibit Number One.

Now, thése are all the leases that are outside the
participating area, is that correct?

No, there is one more, actually. Well, there is two more.
One is the:Hudson_Federal which is outlined ianellow in
Section 15 which has only an injection well and the other
is the Pearl B Lease which is located -- it consists of

the South half of the Southwest quarter of Section 30 in

Township 17 South, Rahge 33 Bast. ‘This has only a producifp

well on it.

Well, now, Exhibits Four through Nine inclusive don't
réfiéctﬂtﬂe'production from leases that are outside tﬁe
participating area?

fes. ‘I might point out that all of those leases are
available'to it by virtue of Rule 701 and there being in
the project area; allowable which is not beihg utilized.
They do nbé have capaéity to produce up to their maximum
aliowabie. The allowable is not needed oﬁ‘thosé leases,‘a
1eastknot at this time. It is needed or it will be needed
Qery shortly in the partiéipgﬁihg area.

Now, the primary recoveries from those leases was not as
great as the leases within the phrﬁicipati@g area, was i%?

S

That is true. The pay is coﬁéiderably thinner in there and
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re developed so late and it\

also explains why their performadCe nave been SO pooOT

this is one Yeason that they we

nnd, you’woﬁld anticipate the water f£1lo0d producing rates

~

would be poor« also for fhe same reason?

‘yes. I might a1so point sut that fhose leases ape owned

100 percent bY'Cbhtiﬁental 0il. We do not own 100 percent

ofzthe'par£icipatiﬁg area and {f is cefﬁainly to our
interest to see that everyvbarrel of b}l iS'prbducedzoff
those 1eése§ that we can produce: :

Notw, do you have jease-line agreements petween the
participating‘area and the adjoihing 1eaées?

Wekhave 1ease-line aé;eements'with’dpefa£0rs of offset
jeases. We do not have agxeeﬁents petween Continehtal as
operator of the'participating area and Cdﬁhinental as
operatdr of these other leases: . | 15
only with the offget propertiés outside the Cooperatiﬁe

area?

. Yes, sir.

Now, the purpose of the hearing here roday ‘1s to seek

transfer'of this excess allowable to the participating

- area; is that'correCt?

Yes, sir.

Do you feel that there 1s an excess allowable"which should
be tfansfefred in the interest bf’preserVatiOn of waste

and proteCtibn of correlative rigﬁts?

pa protection O T ————
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be

more efficiently if we can produce it at the capacity of

'Yes. We have some gas“pfoductibn and we have a gasoline
‘gas whiCh‘is"prbd%ééd‘aﬁd‘enEiCipated to be produced from
}Ydh‘have had no problem with flaring of gas at that

_Not except for very/éhort times when there was some.

Major problems which Mr. Ramey is aware of and I think we

were able to handle that without a problem. It has us

Yes, sir,_ We feel that we can conduct this water flooding
the wells. We would like to do this so far as is possible
within the scope of Rule 701.: -

Now, you~do have some gaé pfodhctioh,'do you not?

plant at Maljémar which is capable of handling all of the
this area.

gasOlinexplaht?

Major?

worried for a while, butEI thihk we hahdled it.

(oA

Now, eo summarize your testlmony, you propose an aggressivi
in-£fil1l1 drilling prOQram in the participating area, is
that cor;ect?

Yee; that‘{ekégfrectf

And, that will,iﬁcreaee your producing rates substantially
Yes, These wells heve“peteﬁtial for about 200 barrels a

day or better, so every additional well that We‘cdmplete -t

You anticipate your produc1ng rate W1ll exceed the proyect

alIOWable?

"4
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; TR Yes, wé feel certiin that it will.
o %‘ ' o 2l © The leases owned and operated by Continental 0il company
‘ < o , _ ,
‘ ik 3 within the cooperative area but outside the participating
: 4 area are having a response to water flood, are they not?
E ijﬁ '5 A Yes, they are responding but“not to the same degree as of
g ;; 6 yet. I anticipate that they will respond further and I waht
£ :
Pas y to assure the Commissioner that those wells will be produckd
: e o b ; e
I .gg 8 at their capacity so that they will not be held back
= B " ,
s 9 at any time by virtue of any allowable transferred to the
a> ' AU : V
== 10 participating area. We will only transfer allowable which
5 1 is not needed on those leases.
12 Q And, the allowable transferred will not cause any damage ‘
13 to either the leases outside or inside the participating
) : 1 TED L ) : R ‘
14 area, w111 it? PN
5| A No, it will not.
16 Q And, your gasoline plant facilities are capable of handliﬁg
i all the gas produced?
f 18 A Yes, sir.
f 10 0 -—-even with the increased production?
A - Yés, sir.
B 20
'é‘ 21 Q Were Exhibits One through Nine inclusive prepared by you
i . : . 5 . k4
i p or under your supervision?
5} | A Yes, they were.
! X 23 . ; -
P 2d MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer in|"-
! ~ L . : ‘ : ' :
: 2; evidence, Exhibits One through nine inclusive.
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MR. UTZ: Exhibité One ﬁﬁrOugh Nine, inclusive, will
‘be entered into the record of this case. Any queStions
of the witness? (Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits One through Nine
“were entered in;evidencé)
MR. HATCH: I have'One.’ Maybe it is to Mr. Kellahin.
Is it the\ddnﬁéﬁtioh here that if I had a’proratién unit
over here unde;‘one lease and an;thér“proration unit some-
place else and I have a well c&pabie ofseXCeediﬁg the top
allowable on one ﬁnit but one not capable of meeting -
prbducing its top alloﬁable on the other unit that the
Commission would have duthority to allow me to transfer

part of the allowable from one proration;ﬁﬁit to another?

A;u?i? MR. KELLAHIN: I don't think that is exactly the

4situation we have here.. We have a Cooperative area which
is -- was approved by this Commission some 20 yearﬁfago,
was ‘it not?

MR. UTZ: Loﬁger than that.

MR. KELLANIN: It f1as been subject to the t;anéfér
of ‘allowables historically throughbﬁt tﬁié area.” This isg
nothing new here. What we are’pfééosing now has a littlé.
different twist from the usual situation but we had, in
effect, a water flood affecting the entire aréa.- We have

separate accounting, it is true, from one area to the

other, but it is all under one project.
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10

MR. HATCH: There has beén transfer bf tﬂe alloﬁable
ﬂin the particiéating area and non~participatihgvarea befor
i WITNESS: No, there hasn't. I don't pelieve ther
has. ’
1‘HR,(§EDLAHIN: I don't believe so.

WITNESS: In efféct, the othér”agreement.on £his

ol

TH
thing unitized the gas. There was ‘a gas re-pressuring
‘program, Lut the o0il was not unitized until sﬁpplémeht
ﬁumber Five of the Maljamar Cooperaéive.égreément. I
might point ‘out that in Order R-2403, the project
area consists of the cooperative area, the lafger'area,?
and there is a prOViSiOn'in there that says that “"allowabls
“will fiot be'traﬁéferred between the participating area
and the leases cutside the participating area except after
notice and'hearihg;"so I feel that this situatigh was
‘contémplated when that order was written and we are
having our notice df'héariﬁéﬁbecause we feel that there
is a need to transfer,this alldwaﬁle.

MR.‘KELLAHIN: This was anticipated at the timekof
the original hearing when'thiS'érOjecé was approved by
the Commission, but this project ié unicque in the Stéte,/
there is no questioniébout it. 7

THE'WITNEéS; Probably in this COuatry.t“

MR. KELLAHIN: Probably in this country.

\1"4

MR.'RAMEY:_ Did you say that the Cooperative area
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and the non-participating areas are all under the same
project?

MR. KBLLAHIN: That is correct.

THE WITHESS: Yes, under Order R-2403.

MR. RAMEY: If the allowable is needed back in the

“Cooperative area, it will be used there?

fhE ﬁiTNESS:.ﬁYéS, it will be used on the leéses; as
much of it as is needed for that lease will be used
fbr”ﬁherlease“and any excess’we‘have‘wﬁhﬁgvér is needed,
will be‘trangferied to thé pafticibating area.

‘MR. RAMEY: What if you get in a situation where
you ' need all tge allowaﬁié for both the partiCipating
and the non-participating in the participating area?

THE WITNESS: We haven't crossed that bridge yet,
but I will be talking tO»YOu.‘ We hope this will take
care of us; at least during the period of a slight
depression of allowables that we have now.

| AMR;‘UTZ:, Are there btheriquestionS?,jThe production
of these 1eésés is still on the increaseb”isnﬁt‘that

correct?

=

THE‘WiTNﬁSS: Yes, but is not very spectacular.’
MR.~UTZ:; I notice two‘thai are on the way°36ﬁn;
THEWWfTNESS: Some of theﬁ are pretty eratic.

MR, UTZ: I am not sure that=I exaétly’understand

the ownership of the participating area and the area
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outsidé of thé participating area but within the
Cooperative agreement yét. How does the interest vary?

THE WITNESS: .Well;'the area_.-- the part;cipaﬁing
area is fully uﬁitized.

MR. UTZ: That is as to-everything, o0il and gas?

THE WITNESS: Yes, within the Greyburg-San Andres

Y

it is fﬁily unitized so*th&{(QWnérship is identical in

every acre in the participating area. Itiis a unit

in every respect. The leases which are inside the
Cooperative area but not inside the participating area
are still owned by -~ as if they were not any unit.
Continental owns éll the leases that are marked to be
owned byﬁconfiheﬁtal and there iévone by Fair Oilﬁ’

Company and there may be another one or two in there,

but those are not unitized and they are operated as an

individual‘ieése.

MR’ UTZ All of them togeéher or éach individual
lease? |

THE WITNEéé: Each individual lease.

MR. UTZ: But they are recéi?ing'respéhSe from the
water flood in the cooperative area? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Seej we are also injecting

on those leases on the same pattern that we are using in t

‘Cooperative -- in the participating area.

MR. UTZ: And, the purpose of this case is to allow

et ie R B R bt S S
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15

you to transfer allowable from any one or all of these
leases to the participating area --

THE WITNESS: Yes.

'-MR.UTZ: —— if the ownership beﬁ&één this participatin
area and this area is not the same? |

PHL WITNESS: That's right.

MF. UT2: Is somebody going td:geﬁttaken‘advantage
of -- ] }

THE WITNESS: I don't think so. o

MR. UTZ: ;fas‘far as royalty is concerned?

THE WITNESS: I don't Eélieve any of tHose leases
outside the participating area will be handicapped in
any.way. Now, a part of ghese ieéses, several of them
have some acreage within the particip&ting area.

MR. HATCH: I might dntefrupt here. I believe

that the Commission has approved, in ‘the past, some

_ water flood projects that were'not completely unitized

and in whic¢h they allowed transfer of allowable if there

are agreements between all the parties concernéd; it
cbﬁid be done. I would have to look those orders up,
now, but I think there 'are some orders.

MR. KELLAHIN:A Mr. Hatch, I have a‘copy of the "
drdér R-2403. In paragrébh four, tﬁe~ipwér portibn, in
regard to the last part of that 'paragraph covers this

transfer.
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MR. UTZ: 1Is the injection of water in that proposed :

I A o A ot i
IS

2 Cooperative area entered the same as the agreement?

'MR. KELLAHNIN: %The order implies that it's part of

ottt T WA
arrea
YR

w

; s 4 the old original Maljamar Cooperative area which was a

V]

5 re-pressuring program by gas injection.

v

rornrein

-meier rennrtin
Q0

6 “'MR, UTZ: I am going to leave it up to my attorney.

H

R
W

Are there other questions of the witness? TheiWitnéss

F]
-3

-

may be:excused. .

[N

10 MR. UTZ: Are there statements? The case will be

dearnley

11 taken under advisement.

|
(Withess excused) o )
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THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

CASE NO. 4557 (De Novo)
Order No. R-4170-A
APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL

COMPANY FOR TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF TIE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 9 a.m. on June 16,

‘1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commist

sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission”
and was continued to August 16, 1972. ‘

NOW, on this 7th  day 6f August, 1972, the Commission,
t, having considered the record, and being

fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

 That Continental Oil Company's request £or dismissal of the
application for hearing de novo should be granted. . ;

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
That the application}for hearing de novo is hereby dismissed
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico,TOn the day and year herein-
above designated. : :
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OI CONSERVAT}ON ‘COMMISSION
RUCE.KING, Chairman -

7

A{;L.~PORTER,_Jr., émber & Secretary
SEAL -

dr/
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g AN D onst e P WA ELY N

~  BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

_ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDBRING:

CASE NO. 4557
Order No. R-4170
APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL o1L

COMPANY FOR TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE,
LEA COUNTY NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY ‘THE COMMISSION:

 THis causze came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 30, 1971,‘
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Ute.

NOW, on this__19th day of July, 1971, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony. the
record, and the recomwmendations of the Examiner, and being

: fully advised in the premises,

FINDS

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof. )
(2) That the applicant, Continental Oil Company, is the

operator of the Malj amar Participating Area of the MCA Unit

and is the operator of leases outside the Participating Area

but within the boundaries of the Maljamar Cooperative Area

approved by Ordexr No, R-2403, as amended. ; ey

(3) ‘That thelapplicant gecks authority to transfer allow-

 able from wells on iits leases that are within the Cooperative

area but outside thciParticipating Area to wells that are within
the Participating Area,

(4) ~That Order No. R-2403, as amended, adopted a formula
for the allocation of production to the Participating Area and
other committed leases within the boundaries of the Maljamax
Cooperative Agreement Area, Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE NO, 4557
Order No. R-4170

‘ (5) That Order (4) of said Order No. R-2403 provided that
~no allowable shall be transferred across the boundary of the
Participating Area or across the boundary of any lease outside

the Participating area without notice and hearing.

. (6) That approval of the subject application would permit
wells within the Participating Area to produce more than their
just and equitable share of the oil from the subject pool and
would, therefore, violate the correlative rights of other
operatore in the pool. '

(7) That the subject application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
(1) That the aubject application is hereby denied.

(2) That jurlhdicfion of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. -

DONE ét Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. : : B

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

T/ s G

AR DA

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Membtz{(& Secretary




Docket No. 13-72

'DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - FRIDAY - JUNE 16 1972

OILfCONSERVATION COMMISDION - 9 AM, MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO :

A’LLOWA‘BLE: (1) Conslderation of the o1l allowable for July and A'ugust 1972;

) *of'the allowable’ produotion of gas for July,
“niprorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt
and Chaves C ies, New Mexico : Coneideration of "the allow-
‘able product of gao from nine prorated pools in San Juan,
‘Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for July, 1972;
aleo presentation of purchaser s nominations for the period
commencing August 1, 1972, and ending Degember 31, 1972, for

that dres. B

(2) Consideration o
1972, from fif

CASE 4737: In the matter of tne hearing cdlled by the Oil Conservation Commission
on its own motion for the amendment of certain rules and regulations

of the Commission pertaining to o1l proration,

1104, and 1121 to establish depth bracket allowables ‘for the oil

pools of New Mexico’ based on a 100 percent’ market demand factor; to-
adopt a proeedure for the establishment ‘of market, demand actors of
less than 100 percent when’ neceésary, to permit’ the adoption of
special depth bracket allowables of more than or less than the regu-
lar depth bracket allowables for- pools after notice and hearing, to
provide for the issuance of oil proration sch diles and supplements
thereto as necessary, and to coneider ‘the asgslgnment of the applioable
depth bracket allowable 4o those ‘pools for which ‘special proportional
factors for allowable purposes have been agsigned.

CASE 4557: (De Novo) This dase will be continued.
Application of Continental O11 Company for’ transfer of allowable,

. Lea .County, New Mexico. Applicant 1in the above- styled cduse, sceks
authority to tranefer allowabie across boundaries ‘of the participating

_-&red and the leases outside said ‘¥rea, but within the ‘Maljamar Co-
‘operative Area, MCA Unit Area, Mhljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea

COunty, New Mexico,

Upon application ‘of Continental 011" (ompany, this case will ‘be heard
De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220 -
KR K KR KK K KKK KRR X

Southeastcrn nomenclature cage calling for an order-for the extension

CASE- 47
of eertein poole in Lea County, New Mexico, "

R . (a) Extend the Flying "M"-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexioo,
o 1o include therein: ;

: ~ TOWNSHIP O SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST NNPM
| » ,szﬁ%nr -




Regular Hearing - Jure 16, 1972 ‘ _ Docket No. 13-72
~D-
(Case 4738 continued)

(b) Extend the Hobbs-Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein

kTowNSHIPi19\soU%H,7RANGE-§8'EAST, NMPM
: 4 P T

(o) "Extend the Teague-Blinebry Pocl 1n Lea County, New Mexico, to

dnclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST NMPM
: A o

(d) Extend “the Tres PapalotesiPennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNS'{IP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
%t W74
 SECTION 5:  NE/S

S i P N P I N

T : (e) Extend the Vada- Penneylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexieo,
to includé thersin:

'TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 17: XW)

/4
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

PROPOSED CHANGES 'IN COMMISSION SERIES 500 RULES GOVERNING
OIL PRORATION AND ALLOCATION

RULES 501 AND 502: NO CHANGE

RULE 503. AUTHORIZATION FOR PRODUCTION OF OIL

~ o fa) Except as provided below, ‘the da11y top unit allowable
- for any oil pool shall be 100 percent of the depth bracket allowable
for the pool determined pursuant to the" pxovxs1one of Rule 505.

: (b) Every other month the Commission shall, wzthin,
five days prior to the end of the month, make a determination as
to the likelihood of the total producing capacity of all oil wells
in the state being in excess of anticipated reasonable market de~,
mand for crude petroleum 6il from this atate.

If ‘the Comm1851on determlnes that such capacity
may ‘be in excess of the anticipated reasonable market demand, and
that a market demand factor of less than 100 percent may be neces-
sary to prevent waste, then it shall immediately institute proper
proceedings for a hearing to be held before the 20th day of the
following month to determins actual reasonable market demand for
the next two succeeding months. ;

(c) ' At said hearing ‘the Commission shall consider all
evidence of market demand for crude petroleum olil from this state,
and 1f it is determined that the market demand percentage factor
should be less than 100 percent; an order shall be issued establishing
the market demand factor for the ensuing two-month period and setting
a'date for the next market demand hearinrg.

(8) The market demand factor thus established shall be
multlplled by the applicable depth bracket allowable for each well
and each pool to determine its top unit allowable. Any fraction of
a barrel shall be regarded as a full barrel in determining top unit

allowable.

Upon initial establishment of a market demand factor,
and from time to tine thereafter, the Commission shall issue a pro-
ration schedule authorizing the production of oil from the various
proration units in the various pools in the state. Any well com-
pleted or recompleted after the issuance of said schedule and for
which Form C-104 has been approved; shall, by - supplement to the
schedule, be authorized a daily allowable equal to the ability of
the well to produce up to and including the top unit allowable in
effect. The allowable for such well shall become effective at
7:00 a.m. on the date of completion, provided Form C-104 is submitted
and approved within.ten days following date of completion; otherwise

Page 1 of 4 , '
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the allowable shall be effective on the date the C-104 is approved.
(As provided in Rule 1104, "date of completion" is the date when
new oll is delivered into the stock tanks.) ‘

(e) ‘A non-marginal unit is deflned as belng a proration
unit whlch is capable of producing top unit allowable for the pool
in which it is located and to which has been assigned a top unit
allowable. ‘Any such’ non-marginal unit shall be permitted to produce
said “top unit allowable without ‘waste and Subject to the prov131ons
of Rules 301, 502, ‘and’ 506, and all other applicable rules. ’ Top. .~
unit allowable will be assigned only to those units which by tests
have demonstrated their ability to produce top unit allowable.

A margtnal ‘Unit is defined as belng a. proratlon unlt

Wthh is 1ncapable of producing top unit allowable for ‘the pool in .

which it 18 located as evidenced by well test, productlon hlstory,

‘or other report or form filed by the operator with the Commission.

Any such marginal unit shall be permitted to prodice any amount of

0il whlch it is capable of produc1ng without waste up to top unit
"allowable for the pool, eubject to the provisions of Rulés 301, 502,

and’506, and all other applicable rules, provided that an allowable

‘has been assigned to the unit to authorize such production.

'A penalized unit is defined as being a proration

unit to which, because of an excessive gas=-oil ratio;, an allowable

hae been assigned which is less than top unit allowable for the pool
and also less than the ability of the well(s) on the unit to produce.
such’ penalized allowable shall be determined in accorddnce with the
procedure set, forth in Rule 506. 1In calculating a penalized allow-
able, any-: fraction of a barrel shall be regardeéd as a full barrel.

v (f) Any change in’ the allowable assigned to any unit--
non-marginal, marginal, or penalized, shall be accomplished through
igsuance of a new proration schedule or by supplement to a pre-
viously issued proration schedule. A periodic tabulation ‘of ‘all
supplements to”the current proration schedule shall be made and

distributed by the Commisgsion.

(9) The prcvisions of Rule 104(H) et seq. shall be
adhered to in fixing top unit allowables.

(h) - Same as 503(f) at present; no change. ‘ .

RULE 504. NO CHANGE

RULE 505. DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLES o

(a) Subjech to the market demand percentage . Factor
determined pursuant to the provisions of Rule 503, the daily oil
‘allowable for each oil pool in the state shall be equal to the
'appropriate depth bracket allowable below. The depth of thé casing

Page 2 of 4
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-shoe or the top perforatlon in the casing, whichever is. hlgher,p
in the first well completed in the pool shall determine the depth
cla351flcatlon for the pool Daily 0il allowables for each of the
several ranges of depth 'and spacing patternq shall be as follows:

POOL DEPTH RANGE  DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE

. 40 Acres 80 Acres 160 Acres
4, 999 feet - K 80 bbls 160 bbls.J

5,999 : 107 187 " 347 bbls.
6,999 " 142 " 222 " 382 5

7 999 1] . ‘e 187 ” 267 5" ‘ . 42, n

8, 999” " 230 v .30 " 470 "

9,929 " . 275 ¢ 355 v 515

10 ' 9:%“9 N1} . 320 " 4 00 " \ . 560 "

to 11,999 " 365 " 445 " 605 "

6 13,999 - 455 " 535 695 "

o 14,999 " - 500 " 580 " 740 "

. 15’ 999 " 545 ” 625 " 785 ]

f }16 ;:9?9 ! " ‘ 590 " 670 1" 830 u

' 17ﬁ999 " 635 " - 715 » . 875 "

(b) The 40-acre depth ‘bracket allowables shall apply
to all undesignated wells not governed by’ special pool rules and
to all pools developed on the normal 40-acre statewide spacing unit.

(c) The 80-acre and ‘l60-acre depth bracket allowables
shall apply to wells governed by applicable special pool rules promul-~
gated by the Commission as an exception to the normal 40-acre state-
w1de spacing unit‘

(d) The Commission may, where the same 'is ‘deemed ad-
visable,’asaign to a given pool a special depth bracket allowable
at variance to tho depth bracket allowable normally assigned .to a
pool of similar depth and spacing. - Such special allowable may be
more or less than the regular depth bracket allowable and shall ‘be
assigned only after notice and hearing.

In assigning a lesser than regular depth bracket
allowable, the Commission ‘may consider, among other pertinent factors,;
reservoir damage, casinghead gas production and disposition, water =
production and disposition, transportation facilities, the prevention
of surface or underground waste, and the protection of correlative
‘rights.

. Assignment of a greater than regular. depth bracket .-
‘allowable shal; ‘be made only after sufficient reservoir information
is available to ensure that said allowable can be produced without
“damage to the reservoir and without causing surface or underground
waste. The Commission shall also consider the availability of crude
oil, transportation and marketing facilities, casinghead gas trans-
‘portation, processing, and marketing facilities, water disposal
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£ correlative rights, and other pertin-

facilities, the protection o
ent factors.

‘ " RULES 506, 507, 508, AND 5093 NO CHANGE

o : 'Inuaddit§pn.‘cérﬁain non-substantive changes in various
rulésjandVdefinitiqns»would’be required in order to adapt the
wording thereof to these proposed rules and procedures. ,

" page 4 of 4




KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
54" EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET .
JASON W. KELLAHIN POST OFFICE BOX 1769 " TELEPHONE ©83.4315 :
ROBERT E:FOX SANTA FE.NEW MEXICO 87501 AREA CopE 508 ;
'November 5, 1971 ’ .
" RECEIVED
Novg 1971
o ORI 1) v
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico o
P. O. Box 2088 o , , ]
Santa Fe; New Mexico 87501 ' ‘ : g
Gentlemen: > §
This is to request that cCase No. 4557, application of Continental ;
0il Company for transfer of allowables in the Maljamar waterflood i
project, and Continental's application for assignment of a_special, f
allowable "¥g the Rrolect, "both of which have een tentatively | 2
saﬁEEﬁIEH*fOr‘heapiﬁg”necembe;jls, be_continued to the next i :
regular hearing of the Commission, February 16, . !
e . !
o S . >
Yours very truly, ;
Q Mt s IKatlad, ‘
Jason W. Kellahin - ;
AJWK:a:‘b‘s | Lo
©C: Messrs. Paul Thompson :
" Milt Barber 4
; Continental 0il Company _ o %
/ o 0 #
l Suikl i :
1 P o
! e T
: ¢




PENNZOIL UNITEDO Uﬁ@o

"~ WESTERM DIWSION OFFICE " WALL TOwERs WEST -

MAILING ADDRESS: P. O, DRAWEI 1828

"RECEIVE
SEP 301971

ERVATION COMM.
oIl CONZERTA FR

" MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

September 29, 1971

New : Mex1co 011 Conservation Commission m,
P.”0. Box 2088 : g _ ‘
Santa Fe, New Mex1co 8/501

Attention: My, A. L. Porter, Jr, ’ -
Secretary -Divector /—/-.r57

e 'l,ﬁzi \Re: Maljamar Gr rgs- San Andres Pool

Allowable T# ransfer (Case 4557) (De Novo)
October 13, 1971

Gentlemen:

Pennzo1] United, Ty :
portions: of sect1 _ , 20, 28, and’ 33, Town: 1ip17-5; ‘Range 33- -E
Lea County, New Mekico 1s offset by Cont1nenta1 01] Company s Ma?aamar
Cooperative Area fl1ood.

ta Tk

ThlS letter is f11ed 1n ey
..tlon to t $f

T 3 un 3 ity
"'f”” ']*;,g_i;f[ ;}f(‘ ut the Malaamar Cooperative

‘Area, MCAfUn1t a, Maljam; raybur g"San Andres Paol, Lea County, N.M,

‘This case is set for October 13, 1971 ‘

Pennzoil Unlted‘}Jnc ,1s;j
Comm1ss1on S ,%er*R;417

comp]ete agreement,w1tk
ted June 33, 1971
is bas

is same a p11-
wells within

iceé more than thelr-e itable share of
s correlat1ve rights wouId be violated,

Thanking you for your attention on this matter,

I am,
: ourszﬁ?ry tr{*t
Y € Rane :
Petroleun Ehgineer B . N
. , - RV #
JCRitb ’ o .
cc:  Operators in the : , ide, (o = E TP
‘Maljamar Grayburg San ‘Andres Pool !“‘“W
Mr.. Jason Kellahin : : RGekay Mrnrn
P. 0. Box 1769

Santa ‘Fe, New Mexico 87501

MIDLAND, TEXAS * PHONE (915) 682.7316

TN Ak i

et i




OPERATORS IN THE MALJAMAR GRAYBURG - SAN ANDRES POOL

- Arwood “Lfd -
P. 0. Box 26252
Dallas, Texas 75220

’At]ant1c R1chf1eld Company

P. 0. Box' 1978 -
Roswell, New MeXico 88?01

~Aztec 0i1 & Gas Company
P. 0. Box 847
Hobbs , New Mexico 88240

Murphy Baxter
814 Bank-of the Southwest
“Midland, Texas 79701

Chevron 0il° Company
P. 0. Box 1660 '
Midland, ‘Texas ~ 79701

‘CIMA Capital, Inc.
211 N. Ervay, Room 1413
Dallas, Texas 75201

Cities Service 0i1 Company
P. 0. Box 4906
Midltand, Texas 7970]

‘Maggie Suetta Cockbunn
P. 0. Box 105

“Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Continental’ 011 Company
P. 0. Box 460 -
‘Hobbs , New Mex1co 88240

H. R. Denius
P. 0. Box 565

_Artes1a New Mexico 88210

Great Western Dr1111ng Company

P. 0. Box 1659
Midland, Texas 79701

Wm, A. & Edward R. Hudéi'“,
1000 First National Bank'Bur]dlng

Fort Worth, Tpxas 76100

Kennedy 0i1 Company
P.70. Box 151
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Kersey & Company
P. 0. Box 316
Artesia, New Mexico 882]0

C E. LaRue & B E. Muncy, Jr.

P, 0. Box 196

Artesia,’ “New Mex1co 88210

Ph1111ps ‘Petroleum Company
P. 0. Bax 791 Permian Building
Midland, 'Texas 79701

»Shenandoah il Corporat1on

703 V&J- Tower s
Midland, Texas 79707

-~ E. D.Spears
“P. 0. Box 763

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Sunset Internat1ona1 Petroleam Corpf
Suite 308-Wall Towers East Building
Midland, ‘Texas 79701

TamanaC’?P 5] f‘”“ oipany , “Inc.
910 Building 'of the Southwest
Midland, Texas 79701

Texaco, Inc,
P. 0. Box 3109 o
M1d1and “Texas 79701

J. Pete Thompson
1208 Great Plains Bu11d1ng
Lubbock, Texas 79401

George H. Williams

c/o 011 Reports & Gas Services
P. 0. Box'763

Hobbs , New Mex1co 88240

Fa1r 0il Company
P. 0. Box 689 . .
Tyler, Texas 75701




BWFORF THE OIL COVSmRVATION'COMMIS
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

{ THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLQD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSTON OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THW PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

Case No. 4557 .
Order No. R-#170

_APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL Q1L
COMPANY FOR TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE,

LECA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR HEARING DE NOVO
anpli'caht in the above-

Comes Now ‘Continental 0il Cotipany,

capfioned case, and pursuant to the prov151on% “of Section
65—3-1151. New Mexico StatUtes Annotated, 1953 Comp., as amended,
applies to the Oil‘COnservation Commission of New liexico for a
hearing de novorbefore the Commission in the above case, and in
support}ﬁhereof would show the Comm1331on:”
1. The avove case was heard vefore tﬁe Commlssxon s duly :
appointed“examiﬁér on June 30, 1971, aﬁdbe'order No, R-4170, ]
entered. July 19, 1971, the Commission denied Continental 0il
xComnany g application. o S :

2, Contlnental 0i1 Company 1is a narty adversely affected

by’%he Commlselon 's order, and has a right to have said matter

heard de novo before the- Comm1851on, as provided by law.

WHEREFORE appllcant prays ‘that this matter be set for :

Hearing before the Comm1331on. and ‘that after notloe and hearlng

as prov1ded by Law, the Commission ‘enter its order granting the .
{led in :

relief prayed for in Applicant's original application fi
this case. ' ’
Respectfully submittgd,
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

DOCKEY MAHED P, 0. Box 1769
: . Santa Fe, New NMexico 87501

Do Lo Ll | ATTORNEY FOR APPLICANT




Docket-No. 9-72

REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 19, 1972

DOCKET ;

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9A. M. - THE' HOBBS COUNTRY CLUB

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 4557:

CASE 4691:

(l)f‘COn51derat10n of: the 0il allowablée for May and
June, 1972;

(2) CoHSideratiOn of the allowable production of gas
for May, 1972, from fifteen prorated pools in
‘Lea, Eddy, Cnaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New
'México. Cobnsideration of the allowable produc- ,
tion of gas from nine prorated ‘pools ‘in San ‘Juan, -
Rio~ Arrlba, and ‘Sandoval Counties,; New MeXico,'
‘for May, 1972.

(De Novo) Continued from the Feébruary 16, 1972
Regqular Hearing)

i

' Appllcatlon of Ccontinental 0il Company “for transfor of

allowable, Lea County, New Mex1co. Appllcant in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to transfer allow-
able across boundaries of the partlclpatlng ‘area -and
the leases out51de said area, but within the MalJamar
Co-operative'Area, MCA ‘Unit Area, Mal jamar Grayburg-

--8an Andres Pool Lea County, New Mex;co.

Upon appllcatlon of Continental 0il cOmpany, thlS case
will be- heard De Novo under the prov1s1ons of Rule 1220.

In the matter of thefhearlng ¢alled by the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission on' 1ts own ‘motion “for the amendment of

‘the Géneral Rules’ and. Regulations’ governlng ‘the prorated

gas pools of New Mexico. The COmm1s51on will consider

‘amendment of Rule 9 (D) and Rule 13 of Order No. R-1670,

as amended, to’ permlt the establlshment of one-year pro-

ration periods beglnnlng on January 1 of'each year for

the prorated gas pools of Northwest and Southeast New.

'~Mex1co. The Conmmission will also con31der amendment of

Rule 11 of said order to permlt the' establlshment of ‘a
mlnlmum allowable of 1000 MCF of ‘gas per month for ‘each

‘proration unit in Northwest New ‘Mexico and Rule 21 (D)

to remove any reference to Form C- 114 and addresses.




: R B .

CASE 4692: In the matter’of the hearind called by the 0il
Conservation Commission on its own motion for the

‘as éhended,ntotadapgéhe testlnghrules_and‘procedures
for gas wells in Northwest New Mexico to a one-year
prorationlperiod begihning’January 1 of each year: and

to sncorporate said rules and‘procedures into ore order .

chASE 4693: IP the matter Oof tﬁefheafing called by the il Conservar

£1xing the total allowable‘natural.gas productxbn'from
the South CarISbad—MorrowGaS'Pobl, gddy county., Ne¥

Mexigo,vat an amount equal to ceasonable market demand

CASE 4694: in the matter of the hearing calléd by the 0il CopserVa—

tion CommiSSion”On its own‘motion,to’consxdér-insti—

 tuting_gas“pgoratidnihgj1n the South‘Caxlead—Strawn
Gas Pool,EddyCounty,'NewkMexiCO. The COmmission wil

tioh{frbm'EheiSOuthWCarlsbad—Strawn~Gas pool, EddY county .

" in the pool and a’ proration period of one year:

CASE 4695: -Southeastégn New Mexico hOmenclature case'caliiqg for an
order for the creation and'extension of certain'pools

in Lea, Eddyhand.Chavés counties, NeV Mexico.

(a) . Cteate a new pool in Eddy Cbuhﬁy,ANew.Mexico;
classified as a gas pool for MorxoWw production and

Lk

L an
e




Regular Hearing - April 19, 1972 Docket No. 9;75
-3-

(Case 4691 continued)

de51gnated ‘as the Mlllman—Morrow Gas’Pool The dlS-
covery well is the Hanagan Petrcleum Corporatzon
Millman Deep Com No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 4,
ToWnshlp 19 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Said pool
would comprise: -

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: E/2

(b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, cldssified
‘as a- gas ‘pool for Morrow: production ‘and designated as
the Scoggin Draw-Morrow Gas Pool. The- ‘discovery well is
the Amoco Production Company Malco “S* Federal No. 1
,1ocated in 'Unit F of Section 11, Townshlp 18 South, Range
27 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1ll: W/2

(c) _Extend the Grayburgdackson Pool in Eddy’ County, New
Mexzco, to 1nclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18« NE/4& and N/2 NW/4

(d) Extend the Hobbs-Drlnkard Pool in Lea Connty, New Mexlco,
to include therein: :

TOWEQQiP‘lsﬁsoﬁﬁﬁlf
SECTION 33: SE/4

RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

(e) Extend the Rock Tank -Lower Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico,to include therein: I
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAsmi NMEM
SECTION 13: All o

S
2 B
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(f) Extend the Ssalado praw-Delaware pool in Lea county,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST NMPM
SECTION 15: sw/4 ‘ ~
(9) Exténdithe EaSt'Shoe4BAr7DeVOﬁian'Pobl‘in Lea county,
New Mexico, to include therein: ; '

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST NMPM
SECTION 32: Nw/4

(h) Extehd the shugart pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

 (i) :Exténd ﬁhe'Sqlimar—bueeh pool in Chaves county,

New Mexico, to include therein: g .
’QQWNéﬁTPSIS1$0UTHthANGE 29 EAST, NMPM .
SECTION 26: W/2 sw/4 and SE/4 SW/4 R

 (j)v'Exténdfthe NOrthWes; Vacuum-Wolfcamp‘POOI in Lea County.
New Mexico, to include therein: - s :

CASE 46963 - Northwest ﬁew'México‘noméﬁérﬁtﬁre case calling for an
order for the extensicn of gertain pools in Rio Arriba,
gan Juan and gandoval counties, New Mexico. :

(a) Extend Ehe'ﬁngeig Péék—Galiﬁp 0il Pool boundary in San

Juan Coﬁhty,IEO'inclﬁde‘thérein: ‘ ,

‘TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 15: W/2
SECTION 16: . All
SECTION 22: N/2
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i B (Case 4696 contlnued)

% PR (b) Extend the Aztec—Frultland ‘Pool boundary in San Juan
- County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTHL,RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
‘SECTION ‘15: s/2 ‘
SECTION 22: N/2

SECTION 26: NwW/4

SECTION 27: E/2

SECTION 34: NE/4

(¢)  Extend the Aztec Plctured Cliffs Pool boundary in San
Juan County, New Mexico, to include thereln.

e e i i e 1 ittt S N

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 'WEST, NMPM
SECTION 9:. W/2 E/2 (partial)

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMEM
g o , SECTION 1l: SE/4 o

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 1: SW/4

SECTION 3: 8/2 & NW/4

SECTION 10: SE/4

SECTION 11 W/2

(4) Extend)the Ballard—Plctured Cliffs Pool boundary in
" . ‘Rio Arriba, San.Juan & Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, to

include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 29: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 wnsr, _NMPM
SECTION 28: SE/4 .
SECTION 33: NE/4

(e) Extend the B:stl-Lower Gallup '0il Pool boundary in San
Juan COunty, New Mexico, to 1nc1ude thereln-

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SE/4

SECTION 1l: §/2

SECTION 13: SW/4

SECTION 14: E/2




i
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(9) .

Docket No. 9-72

Extend the Blanco—Mesaverde Pool boundary in Rio Arriba
and San Juan uountles, New Mexico, to include therein:

NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

‘Tounsute 26

'SECTION 14:
SECTION i5:

TOWNSHIP 28

TE/2
AlL”

All
All

"SECTION 7:

'NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM

All (partial)

Extend the Blanco- Plctured CllffS Pool boundary “in”

San Juan County,

(h)

(1)

“New México, to include therein:

ToWNSﬁiP 29‘““”%"

SECTION 'S:

RANGE 8 WEST, NMéM_

SECTION 17: NW

SECTION 18:

'TOWNSHIP 30

NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 1:
SECTION Q.

SECTION 12:

SECTION 14:
SECTION 15:

TOWNSHIP 31

NE/4

NE/4

AR

SE/4 -

NW/4 S

NORTH,

SECTION 29:

SECTION 31:

TOWNSHIP 31

RANGE 10 _WEST, NMPM
w/2 | |
NW/4.

NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

'SECTION 25:

“SE/4

Extend the East: ‘Blanco- Plctured Cliffs Pool boundary
in Rio Arriba COunty, New Mexico, to include therein:

iTOWNSHIP 29

NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

‘SECTION 8:

SECTION 5:
SECTION’G;‘

TOWNSHIP 30

w/2
SE/4°

' NW/4 -

'NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST NMPM

SECTION 32:

w/2

Extend the South Blanco-Pictured CIiffs;POOI'boundarYﬁ
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(Case 4696 continued)
“in Rio Arriba, San Juan & Sandoval ‘Counties, New Mex1co,
to include thereln. P! v

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH RANGE 1 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SW/4

TOWNSQIP 28»NORTH ‘RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 19: E/2 :
SECTION 30: E/2

~(j) Extend the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Podl boundary

in San’ Juan County, New Meﬁiéo;‘to.iﬁcludé therein:

 TOWNSHIP 20 NORTH, 'RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM |
SECTION 35: NW/4 & SE/4

(x) Extend the Gallegos—Gallup 0il ‘Pool boundary in San
Juan COunty, ‘New Mexico, to 1nclude there1n~

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST NMPM
SECTION 2: w/2 ' :
SECTION 11: NW/4

f(i)’ Extend the Gavxlan~P1ctured Cliffs ‘Pool boundary in

‘Rio Arvriba cQunty, New Mexico, to include there1n~

| TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RAN_GE .3 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 10: All (partial)

 TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 3'WEST, NMPM
SECTION 15: SW/4 _
SECTION 22: W/2 a
SECTION 27: W/2
SECTION 34: w/2 & SE/4
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(Case 4696 continued)

(m) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool boundary in .
.San Juan COunty, New Mexico, to include there1n-

TOWN”HIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMBH
~ SECTION 17: SW/4 NW/4
SECTION 18: S/2 & SE/4 ﬂE/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SE/4 SE/4 :

(n) _Extend ‘the Kutz—Gallup il Pool>boundary in san-Juan
County, New Mexico, to lnclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANCE 1l WEST, NMPM
SECTION 1l: SW/4 | : ;
'SECTION l4: NW/4 & SW/4 NE/4 - j

(o) Extend the West Llndrlth Gallup-Dakota PoOL boundary
in Rio Arriba ‘County, New Mexico, to 1nclude therein: .

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 1: SW/4 sw/4 : :
SECTION 2: §/2 ' :
SECTION :3: E/2 - L
SECTION 11: NE/4 NE/4

(p) Extend the North Los Pinos-Fruitland Pool boundary
“in: San Juan. Courity, New Mexico, to include thereéin:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM ”
SECTION 13: SE/4 ‘
SECTION 24: N/2 & SW/4

(@) Extend the Many Rocks-Gallup 0il Pool boundary in San
‘Juan cOunty, New Mexico, /to: include thereln-

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 28: SW/4 NE/4 & SE/4 NW/4 =

it i g s e Wit s e el il i Bl B
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f (Case 4696 continued)
() Extend the Mesa-Gallup oil Pool boundary in san
Juan County, New Mexico, to iﬂﬁ}ude”ﬁﬂéréin:
’TdWﬁéﬁipfsz‘Néﬁﬁﬂ, RANGE 17 WEST, nupy
SECTION 3C: Sw/4 & SW/4 SE/4
SECTION: 31: Nw/4 NE/4
OWL,SHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST  pM
SECTION 15: Nw/4 NE/4 :
(s) Extend the Otero-Gallup 0il Pool boundary in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to include therein:
TOVINSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 31: NW/4 ~
TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, mvpy
5 . SECTION 14: /2 sw/4
! SECTION 15: 8/2
| SECTION 16: SE/4° ,
. SECTION 22: w/2 - i
SECTION 25: SB/4 sE/4 B | o
SECTION 35: N/2 Wi/4, SE/4 wW/4 & NE/4
SECTION"36: N/2
(t) Extend ﬁheﬁSiﬁpsbn#Gallup‘Oiliéqol,boﬁﬁdary“in san
Juan County, New Mexico, to incluge therein:
Gl o ‘TbﬁNéprJéé"NOﬁ@H,,RKNGE 12 WEST, NMbM
e SECTION 21: NE/4 SE/4 .
e = SECTION 22: §/2 & sw/4 NW/4
(W) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs pogl boundary ir [
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to include therein: . i
&4 . | ZOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, Nmpw |
gt | SECTION 21: SE/4
3 SECTION 27: Nw/4 ;
& TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMEM
E SECTION 5: E/2
B SECTION 8: E/2 | '
R SECTION 17: E/2 S
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(V) thend the' Ute Dome Paradox pool boundary in
San Juan COunty, New Mexico, to’ ‘include therein: " - P
poWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM :
SECTION 3: All ' ,
'rowusnxp 35 NORMH, RANGE 14 WSST, NMPM | |
SECTION 33: all ’ o
SECTION 34: All
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'IN THE MATTER oF THE

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CALLED BY THE O1L CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2718
Order No. R-2403

-THAN 16 WELLS INTO a SINGLE BATTERY,
MALJAMAR COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT AREA,
MALJAMAR POOL, ' LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
'BY_THE COMMISSION:
This cause came on for hearing at 9 alin. on:December 6, 1962,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Mitter, Examiner duly
appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission’ of New'Mexico, here-
inafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule-
1214 of ‘the Commission Rules and Regulations.
- NOW, on this 3lst day’ of Decenber 1962,  the Commission,
avquorum keing: ‘present, having considered the application, ‘the |
~rgvidence adduced, -and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel .
- 8. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,
FINDS. |
- B

(1) That due public notice hav1ng ‘been given ‘as required by

‘law, the Comm1551on has Jurisdiction of this cause and the subject.

matter thereof.

(2) That, by Order No. 485 the Commission approved the -

‘Maljamar Cooperativo Repressuring ‘Agréement, said agreement having

been entered into on August 5, 1941, by the parties signatory
thereto,sfor pressure maintenance in the Grayburg -San Andres
formations under” “the MalJamar Cooperative Repressuring’ Agreement
area in the MalJamar Pool, TLea County, New Mexico, unitizing gas
in the area, making provisions for gas "injection wells, and the
expansion thereof by administrative approval. The order further

‘provided that the proration units within the committed area
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©name Was changed o the Maljamar cooperative Agreement.

;'x_;, @

“the Plan,of'operatiOnc“ntemplated thereunder: and @ :evié@On

-2

‘company. Was clected chairman of.the,Operatéfs committee and the |

' agreement with‘Continéntélﬂdil‘COmpany as operator OF the partic-
ipating Ared. oo offect: Of Supplement NO 5 18 to umibiz

~program.

CASE No. 2718

order No. r-2403 ‘ <:)
ghould notjexgeed the production parrels dailyi
:ovide -fox ekpansion of the €© jtted ared admi jgtrative
apprOva';‘ ~ovided for he manad ent of 8 id roject PY
operators ttee: includ other ptovisions for the
conduct the repress ing program.

(3) That,‘by‘order Nd}'sgs, tﬁe’cémnission aménded'Order
No. 485vand»provided a méfhod of‘allocaﬁicn“to thefcommitted area

o

@) That nunerous other orders,have‘begn entered approving
additional injection wells £or expanéiénnof the;répressuring Dro- :
gram and for nOn—standard'1ocatidns”for poth iﬁjéétidn and prodﬂbing

(7) Tﬁhtdthé‘owners,in the Maljamaxr cooperative Agreement
axea haveadOpted?sﬁpplement No. 5 to the MaljamaiquopgratiVe

a hydrbcafbons‘in the{Grayburg—San Andres cormations Y
lying‘the Pﬁrﬁicipating Area; : oL

gor the expansion of the breséuré maintenance program py gas an
water injectiOn. _ .

e (é)fﬁThaE the;pfessurekmaintenante program herétofo,
out has peen squéﬁSful and Fhat approval of Shpplement No
'the’a1;§catlon method=for*trané£3rrinq a]lowables ghould

the cfficiency and ultimate.recdvery of the preSSure maintenance




=3

CASE No. 2718
Order No. R-=2403

(2) That said represSUrlng project was instituted during
the early primary life of the Maljamar Pool; that the Maljamar -
Pool, without the benefit of fluid 1n3ectlon, would be in or
approaching a "stripper" state of depletion, and that any"
secondary recovery project instituted at the present time would

. in all probability be classified by the Commission as a water-

flood project subject to Commlssion ‘Rule 701-E govern;ng water- Lo

flood projects.

(lO) That to afford CORtlhﬂlty Of operations under the
existing pressure ‘maintenance rules, the present void space
formula for the project should remain in effect, with the added
priV11ege of allowable transfer Ffor injection tracts, for wells
shut-in for engineering reasons, and for ,wells incapable of making
their computed share of the void space allowablé. ‘Prcvidid how-

ever, that the m allowable assigned to_a —-acre
URit enould be limited to the Sout] t New Mexico Wat

Allowable Factor currently in effect or as modified: by futﬁfe

OTASYE O the Commisstom:

() That, by application in this case, ‘Continental 0il
Compahy, ' as Chairman for the Maljamar Cooperative Adreement area
and operator of the Participaring Area, secks the consolidation: of
prior orders, modification of the allocation method for transfer
of allowables, an administrative procedure for expansion ‘or
revision of the fluid injection program.and expansion of the
Participating Area within the Maljamar Cooperative Agreement
boundaries; further, appllcant seeks an exception to the provi-
gions of Rule 309-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations to
permit production of more than sixteen proration units 1nto a

single tank battery.

(12) = That’ the proposed program will promote conservation
and will tend to. prevent waste through the production of oil

which might not otharwise be recovered.

IT IS T;{ERE%RE RS ERED:

(1)”’That the Maljamar COoperative Repressuring Agreement
and its suppleménts, including Supplenent 4 which changed the
name to Maljamar Cooperative Agreement and appointed Continental
0il Company as Chairman of the Operators Committee, are hereby

contlnued in effect.

: (2) That Supplement No. 5, belng a Supplemental and
Amendatory Agreement to the MalJamar Cooperative Agreement and
the initial Plan of Operatlons pursuant thereto, are hexeby

approved.

. (3) 'That-all oil produced fro”“the Grayburg~San Andres
formations underlying the Particmpating Area, as hereinafter
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" casE No. 27ig
~Ord§ruNo. R=2403

0 Qefined, ig guigy unitized ag Provided in satqy Supplement no, 5, ' .
'-«:;Fand alIAgas”prbducéd and uti;iéed‘as‘p:oyidéd‘;n“sa1d~sppplemehtqrff
‘No;‘4,and No. S-ia”fully;uﬁitized as ‘provideqd therein.f,.:-*'. . '

T (4) tive . ; € -t

.. Commission for Pressure maiﬂtéﬁénde,of phe;Graybﬁrngén_Andreg._- T
: .. formationg and héreinafter.called'MCA’Uﬁit'Area, COns;sts-Offthe_',;.g--t
"A_fbllbw1ngllands:_> _ _ S e S AT L

:Sﬁ 3u_¢onta1n1ng 13;Z86;6é acrés,;more"df ieés;"
Vnn ~¢69pera§1vegArea are hereby designategq and recognized ag consti~ .

‘»tuting'the'PartiC1pating Area fbr’Eﬁé;GraYburg—San Andres  forma~ . =

-

(4) . That the COOperatiVé,Area,ﬂheketéfbfq'apbrovéabyfhis';

VA, G )
— L COUNTY,'NEWwMEXIco
_Section 30; W/2 ERE

'That‘ﬁﬁe‘fbllowing—degéribed lands. lying withip such -

© - Section s, o
- - Section 16: - s/2 S/2, W/2 nw/a, and -
g ‘ /4 N .

.. Section l?ﬁ'fE/?kEzz'and?waa NE/4,
- , o - SE/4 NW/4, ang S/2 SW/4 oo
" . Section 18: sw/4 SW/4 o T
. Section 19: All. . "
. Section 20: a1l , : ‘
" Section 21 aiyr o o
‘Section 22, MWi/4 Ni/a, s/o NW/4, s/2'NE/4,
‘ o “and g/ T - .
Section 23, ~W/?,f§22?NE/4,“ahd SE/4. e :
Sectioh”zs:~=N/25'”/Q{SW74,¢N/2‘SE/4‘and' A I
: Sectine . SE/4 °SE/4 ¢ SIS R o
e . ‘Section 24:. N/2, swyu;'andfmwy%'SE/%‘ '
S Section 27; 1)’ T /7c And RN o
L Section~28:‘fAll . ‘ '
rsectibn%29:';A;l,
‘Séctibn,BO:. ALy - -
“§eé6idn’3l§"NE/4 NW/4
vSection'33é;_N/2 : e N (A
Section 34, W2 NW/4, NE/4 NW/a, ang - o O
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OWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
section 30: NW/4 and N/2 sW/4

containing 8,055.16 acres, more or less.

, _’Tﬁat_ﬂhejParticipating Area described above and the follow-
ingfdeSQribédilands 1lying outside of the participating Area but
Within.the,cgdﬁérativngféa,jare hereby designated and recognized
asg constituting the comnitted acreage to the Maljamar cooperative
Agreement: _ ‘

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

o LEA COUNTY,ANBWVMEXfCO ,
section 14: “sw/4 (156.25 acres of 160-
acre tract), and E/2 o
Section 16: NE/4, N/2 SE/4, and SE/4 WW/4

section 17: SW/4 NE/4, W/2 SE/4, N/2 NW/4,

o SW/4 Nﬁ74,¢and‘N/2’sw/4 :
section 18: E/27 E/2 W/2, and Lots 1, 2 and 3
Section 221 'N/2 NE/4 and NE/4 NW/4 '
Section 23: - N/2 NE/4 AL

Section 25: SW/4 SE/4, and §/2 sW/4

section 26: NE/4 sﬁ/4,‘aﬁd's/2"sgy4

Section 31: E/2, SE/4 NW/4 ., E/2 SW/4,
: and Lots 1. 2, 3 and 4
Section 32: NE/A’énd‘N/2 NW/4, below

‘ s 5,000 feet only

section 33: s/2 .. gl

Section 34: fN/Z’SE/A”bélOW‘5;000“feet

only,-NE/4“NE/4, s/2 NE/4,

~ and SE/4 NW/4 : .

section 353 w/2 '

 TOWNSHIP 17 sdﬁfa;jRAﬂgEqu'EAsw, NMPM

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Section 30: Lot 4, and SE/4 SW74 '

R )| rhat the fully Uritized Area shall be those lands
designated above as the participating Area of the MCA Unit for
the GraYburg—San<Andres formation.

HL(6).;Thatrthe PartiCipafing;Afea‘may'be enlargéd as prOVfﬁed
in‘éaidkSﬁpplement No. 5 and additional acreage‘committed to the
MCA"Unit; proVided, however, that aqginist:ative,approval for the

~expansion ofuthe‘ﬁaftiCipatiﬂg Area or the committed acreage must
be obtained'ffbm*theQSeCretary-Director og“the‘pommissi6ﬁ} and

rovided, further, that any extension of the Cooperative Ared, or
of the Unitized Area peyond the bsundaries of the Cooperative Area
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"project ‘authorized by Ordexs 485, 595,

o wells may be converted to gas injection wells,

eRules and Regulations shall be included: in ‘the application for

“shall also be notified by registered or certified mail of such.

_ Engilneer.

e o

CASE No. 2718
Order No. R~2403

(7) That the MCA Unit operator shall file with the com-~
mission an executed. original or executed counterpart of the
Supplement No. 5 within’ thirty:(30) days after the effective
date thereof. 1In-the event of subsequent joinder by any party
or expansion of the Participating Area, the unit operator shall
£ile with the Commission within thirty (30) days thereafter
ounterparts of the unit agreement reflécting the subscription
of those interests having subsequently joined or ratified..

IT IS F FURTHER ORDFRED'

(1) That ‘the applicant Continental -0il Company, as opera-
‘tor, is hereby ‘authorized to continue the gas and water injection
and R~-841, and to continue
and ‘expand the water injection project as, [further authorized by
Order No. R-1075 and as proposed by the Plin of Operations
submitted with Supplement No. 5..

(2) That the MCA Unit approved gas and water injection wells
shall ‘be those wells listed in Exhibit "A" attached hereto. Addi-
tional wells may be drilled for gas or water injection, gas injec-
tion wells may be. converted to Water injection, water injection
and producing wells
may be converted to injection wells and injection wells to produc-
‘ing wells within the boundaries of the ‘Maljamar Cooperative Agree~-
ment Area upon administrattve approval of the Secretary-Director
of the Commission without notice or hearing, provided, however,
that all 1nformation required by Rule 701-B of the Commission

adminigtrative approval; and provided, further, that all offset
operators to the well, if any there be, whose acreage is not -
included within the Participating Area, and the State Engineer

request for administrative approval. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application if no such offset operator or the State
Engineex has: objected within 20 days. The Secretary—Director may
grant immediate approval of the application upon receipt of written
walvers of objection from all such offset operators and the State

TR (3) ‘That the’ allocation to the Participating Area and ‘other
committed leases within the MCA Unit Area and the reallocation to
the respective proration units therein shall be made upon the

following plano‘ : , L
(a) The unit operator - shall submit to the Com-
mission for approval the nomination in: total
barrels daily and schedule of feallocation
to the resp°ctive proration units.; Said .
nomination and schedule shall be submitted
to the Commission and a duplicate shall be
supplied to the Hobbs District Office of

" LEECERS e & oF )
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the Commission not later than the
twentieth day of each month preceding
the next proration month.

(») Each prbrationvun1t shall be agsigned an
acréagejalrdwabléfin whatsoever amount it
is capable of producing up to but not

exceeding fifteen (lS)‘bar:els daily:
unless the unit operator nominates a
lesser amount per proratiOn unit.

() \'mach proration unit capabie~of‘p:gduciﬁg

the acreage allowaﬁle'butpincépable of .

: pﬁdduCiﬁg the acreage allowable plus the

allowablej3$sigﬁable,through1the applica-
tion of thé[ﬁbid'space'formﬁla‘héreinafter
provided'éﬁéll:be,aSSigned an allowable

equal to that volume of oil shown on its

productiOn test. R

(@) AllL proration units,capable of producing
said acreage allowable plus the allowable
alloCated througli the applidatibﬁ’df the

void gpace formula shall be agsigned.a

tion unit will share in the void space
allocation in ihverseVprOPOrtiOn to the
amount of&reSerVOir'space voided as

-reflected‘by its’prOdﬁction tests in

strict ccordance with the following

formula:
ﬁ:qﬁatiOn‘Uﬁit Reciprocéi - . ,
void S ace Factor . ¥ yoid space = Nurbex of

Summatiénkof‘MCA Tnit Re- - Allowable Barrels
ciprocal yoid space Factors .

The rediprdcai void space factors to be
determined from the aﬁtached“Ekhiﬁig “BY,
being a‘table Qﬁ"BARRELS;QE RESERVQIRﬁS?BCE.
VQIDED,IN_PRQDUQING ONE”BARREL‘OF;SIfCK TANK
oiﬁ;,AND'TﬂE‘RECIBROCAL FACTOR;EHERETO; AT
GIVEN GAS-OIL RATIOS AND RESERVOIR PRES-
SURES ) " ) 3

(e) A Q;Qratign:dhit upon which is located 2
‘newly comﬁIeted or récOnditibned‘welllshall

A pe assigned an allowable in accordance with
R its acreage and void space allowable from

tpe first day of productidn of new ©oil.

o~
I
L
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- (£) . The proration units within the MCA Unit Area .
: ~shall have a top daily oil allowable equal ,
'~ to the- Joutheast New Mexico Waterflood Allow-
able Factor currently in effect or as modified .
by future orders of the Commission, subject to
the acreage and veid space allowable alloca-
“tions. A pioration unit must have either a
producing well, an -injection well or a shut- in
- well capable of production before it can
.. receilve an allowable assignment

A(g)"Bottomhole pressure surveys and gas-oil ratio.*
. ‘tests shall be taken and filed with the Com- " =
.misgion in‘accordance with the Commission. -
© Rules ‘and Regulations evéry six (6) months
" 6r at ‘such periods as the Commission in its
- discretion may prescribe from time to time. -
-All bottomhole pressures shall be computed

to a common datum ‘of sea level.

(h). In no event shall any. well produc;ng from .
"~ ‘horizons other than the Grayburg-san Andres
“formations be prorated under this plan ot

"allocation.

R .top unit allowable from any proration unit ‘containing only an
R injedtion well, or a well shut-in for engineering reasons and
approved by the commission, to any well or wells aSsigned a top

i _“the trans ferred allowable or portion thereof Where a well is
incapable of producing its calculated void’ space allowable, the
difference ‘between its capability and that allowable ass;gned by .
“the void space formula may‘likewise be transferred t

) ‘wells - assigned a top unit allowable under the void‘space formula.
capable of making the transferred allowable or a portion thereof :
' Proviged however,,that no allowable shall be transferred acrogs

'y _Of the Part]
de the PartiCiDatin9rAzaa_nithQnt_nntice_and

..any ‘ease outsi
hearing.v :

* i

‘ (5) That an exception is hereby granted to the prov1sions
of Rule 309-A of the commission Rules and Regulations to" permit
the production of more than 51xteen wells into a single tank
battery. Operator shall notify the Commission of the location
of any central tank battery at the time of its 1nstallation.-'

a (6). That no well in the MCA Unit 'Area that is within the
’Participating Area and’ is closer than 1000 feet ‘to’ the boundary
than 1000 ‘feet to the. Participating ‘Area or to another lease:

- shall produce in excess of two times the top unit allowable for _

the MCA Unit Area. The Secretary—Director may, upon applicatiOn

h]
v

(4) That the operator is hereby authorized to transfer ‘the

R unit allowable under the- void space formula and capable of making;

‘any well or. -

rea or across the boundary of

S —




-9 i
CASE No. 2718
Order No. R-2403

filed in due form, approve production in excess of two times the
top unit allowable if all offset” “operators have been notified of
the application and no objection ‘has been received within ten
days. The Secretary-Director may grant immediate approval of
such application upon receipt of written waivers of objection

from all such offset operators.

, (7) That all previous orders pertaining to the MCA Unit
are hereby superseded insofar as they are inconsistent with this

order. -
-(8) That Jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ;
entry ‘of such further orders:ds the Commission’ may deem necessary.

‘DONE .at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the’ day and year herein-
above designated.

3

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

~Znnv ﬁgtﬁouuéJ
JAGR*M“‘CEMPBEﬁL Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

eer/
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; EXHIBIT "A* '
> ) . { Page 4 4
WELL -NAME IN ORIGINAL : . : _ - "% ORDER AUTHCRIZ- , 2 : C o
. ORDER PRESENT WELL NAME LOCATION , S ING NSL o REMARKS .
wwowdou”zn WELLS zmh
mmzmsmm 0il1 Company , ~Continentsl oﬁ. ooa any el
Pearl m_. ‘B Pesrl B No, 21 _mmmm. m.zHJ wam. wm“c - . 763
: . i Sec, 25, TITS R328 ‘
Pearl 23 B : ‘Pearl B No, 23 26151 FiL, wwmm. FUL, 763
Baish B 32 o ‘Queen B No, 32 41295°% ; FEL 135
: : , LT : ~Sec. qu i 3 mu wwmm L i )
Baish B 34 : Queen B No, 34 '2600* FNL, 257 FWL, .pnaws*mﬁ&mﬁim _ !
: ; ; R : ‘Sec, 27, .w.._,.wmu mwmn. Approval 4-6-45 -
Baish B 37 . Queen B No. 37 , 1345% FS&EL, ‘, Rw @p . Adainl wdwmﬂ?B e
: A : . - ,mmo. 27 awﬂmu wwmm LT : Approval ktwlmq , ,
. , : SR _ T , _ - for recompletion
g ; : . : ’ TR BRI 1 5 rmu.umsmn. Pool
Pegrsall A No. 14 - Pearsall A& No. 1% ;wwkm. wzh 26151 wmv R-48% " Administrative
, , A ,mmn. 33, awﬂm wwww S , . Approval 3-3.57
_ : . - : : for recompletion
L . S , - o - . G L . 3n ¥aljsmar Pcol
“mcwwmwb 011 Company C _ , g : .
Baisn A 20 ,wmu.ws A No, 20 2615 FNL, 295! FVL, - 793 .
, ; . - See, 21, m..u.ﬂm R32E .
Baish A 21 wmu.mw b No. 21 . 11365¢ FSL, ﬁ,wwmﬁ. ‘PWL, 821 ‘
_ 5 - "+ Sec, 21, P17S, R32E ; S i
Baish A Yo, 1 Baish b No, 1 . .250% m.z@mb.. Discovery Well - Prilied 7-16-26 o
: : : e © ‘Sec, 21, T17S, R32E : s , A T
~ State A No. 1 = memdo A No, 1 . 250" FSXEL, . 014 Well Drilled 1927 ,

o mmo. u.m“ nd.qm wwmm

,.nmu.umn. Uu.u.uu_.u.sm no&bmHE . ) :
mwsos z zo. E°) 13451 m.ww. wmmmq FSL, ‘ 828
A - Sec. 29, .uw.wm R32E

Sgers «. ) Sears R
uijler No. 5 ﬂwwaﬂ A No, 5 ; - 1295' FSL, 1370 FWL, - '~ 781

i | | .  Sec. 26, T178, R3E
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WELL NAME IN ORIGINAL

- ORDER

‘Kewanee 04l moammsn (Continued)

‘Pegrl 2

Pearl 25 B IP 35

Kewanee Pearl 21 B
Nmsmsmm.mamww 26 B

zmemzmww.

Buffalo Baish A No, 21

New Well

Kewsnee Bsish B IP No. 11
New Well
wm:wsnw»wwums.w No. IP 35

New Vell

New Well

New Well

'

PRESENT WELL NAME

Pearl B No, 2%
Wmmuw B No. 25

Pearl B No. .
Fearl B zo.fmm
New Well
Baish A No. 21
New Well

Queen U_zo.mwm.

New Well
‘onnmsﬂw No. 42

New Well
New Well
H New Well

#Approved but not in operation mm;pbuﬁoawou.smpﬂup

. LOCATION

1345 PNGWL

Sac. 25, T1TS, R32E

1345 FNL, 2615' FEL,
Sec, 25, T17S, R328

| . VATER INJECTION WELLS
Continental 011 Compan , .

o

2665' FNL, 1295° FBL,
2615' FSL, 25! FuL,
'Sec, 30, T17S,'R33E
25 FUL, 1325 PSL,
Sec, 21, T17S, R32E
1395¢ FSL, 1347 FuL,
Sec, 21, T17S, R32E
1325' FSL, 12615' FYL,
Sec. NH&@HHNW&aW@MW
80% FRL, 25' FWL,
Sec, 28, T17S, R32E
25 FSL, 1325' FUL,
Sec. 21, TS, R3ZE
75" FNL, 2560" FEL,
Sec, 28, T17S, R3Z8.
1325 PNL, 25' FWL,
Sec, 28, T17S, R3zK
21325% FN&WL, -~
Sec, 28, TATS, R32E

.1325% FNL, 2635 FWL,.
~‘Sec. Nm.,equu wwmmwn

ORDER AUTHORIZ-
ING NSL

@fﬂmwT,

70

63
wqqo

R-1075

821

R-1075
bnnwsumaumﬁudm

Approval 4-6-%5

Administrative

Approval %-6-15

R-1075 -
RZ1075

..mu,wo.ww, .

wbwumw zoL ww. vw,
EXHIBIT *A*
‘Page 3

7" ORDER AUTHOM14-

L ING HZMMO&HOZ

R-146
R-483

R-1075%
R-8H1
R-1075
R-1075%
R-1075%
R-1075%
R-1075%
R-1075%

“R-1075%

wcHOﬂmm
R-1075%

P
g
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«.RHP NAME IN ORIGINAL
Oxdwm

———

omnv 2r Uspwwwbmrooa@muaw

PRESENT WELL NAME

Simon m..z

Simoa N ir No, 13
Simon R IP No, 21
Simon R IP No. 28
Simon R IP No. 37
£

£Leuvanee 012 Cowmpany
T .

No. IP 11
Baisn B ¥o, IP 14
Baish B Ho. IP 15

h B IP No. 29
3aish B IP No. 30

h B IP No. 35
%H..S,mn. A No. 5
Killer A.No, 11
m»dn.mww B ¥o. IP 17

mmwm.mm.%,,uu.,.. No. 1P 23

Pearsall BXY No. . IP 22

- Simon B-8, 'IP No. 3
.,muaou, K IP ¥o. 13
Simon R IP No. 21
,,.mnaon R I? Fo. 2
mu.aoa I? ¥o. 37

‘Queen B Fo, 11
Queen B uo., 38
‘Queen B Ho. 3¢

Queen B No, %0
Queen B Ho. 41~

Queen B No. 9

‘Queen B No. 42

Ewﬁ. A No. 5
. Miller A No, 11

King B No. 6

Pearsall A No, 15

‘Pearl B No, 22

- LOCATION - =

660° FSL, 1980* FEL,

‘See. 29, .n.u.dm wwmw

<2580 FNL, 25905%:FYL,

Sec.: 29, T17S, R32E

2615 PI&VL,

 Sec. 30, T17S, R32E
. 2615 FSL, 1207 FEL,
Seec. 30, T7S, . R328

50% FNL, 2635% m_.h.
Sec. wo.. H.Hﬂm Aw%

| 6601 F3E, wmmo. FEL,
..@On ..mmmm.n mv mus...
Sec, Mm ‘T17S,: Nwm“..
2600° FSL, mﬁo, FEL,

Sec. 28, P17S,

328

2615 wmw.c mm,wo“ FEL,
Sec, 27, T

178, R22®
25601 wmw mmu ;wﬁ,

Sec. 28, .u..u,dm wNL
: meo. Eﬁ. mmon .wﬁ.
. m. wﬁ mmmo. H..mH.
,,mwo. mm Hwﬂm. wwmv
- 6601 mec 1980* PUL,
‘Sec.: 23; TiT7S, B328
.u.mwo. FS&EL, :
‘Sec.. 235 ..mwdw R32E

40% PSL, ‘Lot Eu

Sec. 17, ®17S, R32E

50 BNL, \wmoo- F2L;

‘Sec. 33, T17S, mwm.,“

NW ¥ FN&YL,

‘Sec. 3%, T17S, R32E

2615¢ FSL, 2615% FEL, .

Sec. 25, T17S, R328

.« .a

ORDER AUTHORLZ~

~ING MSL -

Esgumﬁ..mﬁ%

“Approval ‘4-6-45

. b@ﬂbwmﬂ.wn»dm

Approval t-6-%5

, .m.gPHmL.u trative.

fnproval k-6-45

- Adeinistrative
 Approval 4-¢-45

b&ﬂuuu.wwsm«wqw
Approval 3-6-45
Administrative

. Approval 46.15

Adxinistrative
bdﬂu;dmu. #~-€_h5

,hdcn.oﬁm. fmaum
Administrative
Approval 4-6-15
Baministrative

- Approval 4-6-i5

bnsuuumauwduqm

Approval 4-6-45
Administrative

Approvel L4-6-45
gumanmnvqm

Approval pnmcam
ﬂmw

4 D N
ORDER NO. R-2403
'EXHIBIT "A*
Page 2
ORDER AUTHORIZ-

_ING INJECTION

485
b&ﬂuw«#&ﬂ.ﬂm

Approvel %-6-45

m«ﬂmﬁ.«r

“Approval h~6-%5
‘Adminis &hN«qu
Approval i.-6-ks

Agminis: ..H.r.ﬂ.qm

.b.bbuédma Nm...o.:rm

485

.po.uvswm eu.mduu..m

- h.wd%oqnw J6-45

3 mau.m.ﬂkm

o Apnroval 4-6-L5

b.@BHﬁHMdH'N&Hd.D
nroyel .Ni&lvﬂ

Abagwmﬂsm tive

fpproval 3-6-k5
Hdministrative
bwwu.oﬁ*mu. L-€-35
Edministrative
Aporoval 4-8.-45
Administrative
Approvel  £-18+-58
Administrative

‘Aporoval %3-18-53

Administrative
Aporoval 3-6-15
£dinistrztive

Approval 4-6-h5

Bdministrative
Approval meLG

- R-1%6




WELL z»wt IN ONHQHZ»L
OmUmw

Mal lamar 0p~ & Qmm Company
Baish »qm

Barney qooxdcub
Miiler ?am

Buffalo 011 nosvmum
¥m. ¥itchell B No, IP 4

Ym, M wnwmww_w No. IP §
¥m, Mivchell B-IP zo. 12
Wi, wﬁacsmdw B No., 17
Wm, 3u¢z$muw B-IP No, 18
Y, Eannmwu.‘wsmw No, 36
Baish' B No, I? 10 |
Raish A No. IP 19~
wmwmv;m.Wo. Mm 20

Baish' 4 zo..Hm@mm

Saisa B No. IP 27

_ PRESENT WELL NAME

_ Eﬁ,ﬂ. A No, 6

Yim, awaonmww B No., %2

‘Baish B No. 16

Bailsh B No, 17

zzoon ombmmm AND PU&HZHmambeHdm »mwm04ﬁbm bWMNOHHZQ

MCA cZHe HZQIOHHOZ ﬁmhﬁm AND aozomebZmeU HoobHHozm

w0

H.ogﬁoz |

GAS Hzamoawoz zmﬁbw

Joosd»bmbdmw o*w oosmmbu

aish b O 1980°* #NL, 660% FUL,

“See, 21, awﬂm wwMB

. 1980 ¥NL, mmo~ ryi,,
: - Sec, mm qumu R32E

Wm, Mitchell B ¥o. 33 2610 FSL, 2540 FEL,
‘ ‘Sec. 19, T17S, R32E

2615% ®SL, 2610' TWL,

‘Sec. 20, T17S, R32E

¥m. Mitchell B No. 4% 257 PS%EL,
Sec. 19, mﬁm R32E
Wn. Mitchell B No, 17 6601 FS&WL,

, : : ‘Sec, 17, aSm ‘R32E
Wn, Mitchell B No, 45 2615* ¥Si, nm. FHL,
: ‘ o ,mmo. 20, .217
Wm, Mitchell B No, 36 25 PSL,
, Sec, ,.mo. eﬁm wwmp
25 FSL, 50' mﬁ.
mmo. 22, a.Sm xwmv,_

wmumr A Mo 28 . 2520% FNL DIEY RET.

||l\l.',al'l-\ s g

Sec, 21, T17S, R32E
2555' PNL, mmwm. FVL,
Sec. 22, TI7S, R32E
2615 FNeWL, = .
‘Sec, 21, P17S, R32E
251 FSL, 0612 UL, .
Sec. 22,2T17S, R32E

Beaish & No, 26
wmwmm.w_zo.‘wm

ORDER AUTHORIZ~

ING NSL

Administrative
Approval 4-6-35
‘Administrative
"Aproval 3-6-15

»os»svmdwmcwdm

fhbuﬂo<mw c:mnrm

.552 stragive
proval 4-6-45
basvnnmﬂumﬂwqm

.tvb.ll\(l o.\(nmr(

Approval Y4-6-45

,bmapuwmﬂmmcpdm

Approval ¥-6~45
bnsua*mwuedpda
Apprcval x«mwﬁm

ORDER NO. R-2403
;mmewE. san

oxmw% AUTHORIZ-

..HmﬁlﬂzmioaHoz

485

bbwmoqmw 4-6-345

, gﬁwo<mwwdwnmq -51
Hdministrative

- Y-

i

185

AGministrative
Approval 4-6-45

&baanapwdﬂmdhﬁm
Apnroval 4-6-4%
Administrative

Apprevail 4-6-45
Adminisgrative .
hwwwo:mw L2557

Acéninisty m¢p<r

Approval 4-56-45

;bnawsrmﬁioorﬁm

3oproval A- msau

;.boﬁah:mchm tive
vbmasoqmw ke ~L5 -

V,.,‘.'.l)iln A!kl(a-l\nh -——
L EENAs s A a i e Wl A o e ¥

Approvel 11.27-S1
Administrative’
Approval 4-6-45
: b@&nwnwaumuwdm
-Approval La6-45

Admindstrative

.uouso<ow w101ym




 BARRELS OF RESEAVOIR SPACE.WOIDED TN PRODUCING ONE BAR s ' Order No. R-2403
£ RECIPROCAL FACTOR THEREOF, AT GIVEN GA3:0]L nuaé*nﬂ'oog °§§$§ §A§§£§Lﬁgém Exhibit "B"
" Tage ]
’ - Gas 011 Ratios ) )
%00 P 0 om0 0 ;0 “f000 1200  1%00 2600 1800 2000 2200 2400 - 2000
1300 1.3 1.27 1, '03 1.59 195 1.9 207  2.39 2.70 3.02 334 3.66 3,98 43 Wél
00 .787 (699 .630 a571 . L5 483 418 .370 2331 299 e73 251 .233 217
1250 U156 1.7 C1e 1,60 1.77 % 21 244 2,78 “3,1 3,45 78 u.12 LS o 478
4909 - 787 <694 .621 +565 +515 474 410 360 ?322 C.29%0 % <265 ~2u3 zzg .zgg
1200 1.10 1.28 1.45 1.63 1.80 1.98 2:15 *  2.51: 2.86 3.21 3.56 -3,91 4,26 4,62 4,97
909 781 .690 613 .55 .505 85 .398 .350 1312 2281 2256 235 216 201
1150 1.09 1.28 . 1,46 1,65 1.83  2.02 2,20 2.57 2.9% .31 3.68 .05 442 ¥,79  5.16
_ 17 L7810 685 606 T.5ub 495 55 .389 “3%0 ‘?302 .272 247 2260 .209 .19
1100 .08 1.28 147 167 1.86 2,06 2.2 2,65 . 3.0% b 3.82 W21 w60 5.00  5.39
1926  ,781  .680  .599  .538 .85 wf L3727 .‘:'329 :.429% .262 238 .217 2200 .136
1050 1507 1,28 1,48 1,60 1.9 2.1 2.3 2.7 o1 .55 3.97 4,38 4.80 5.21 5.6
a .935 L7810 676 - 592 $526 L% ol 33 .3 ?318 ?282 0252 238 .208 1292 17
5 1000 1.06  1.28 1,50 1,72 1.9 2,16 237 2.8 3.25 3.69 w13 w57 $.00 5.l 5.88
@ o3 . .781 . .667 - .581  .515  .u63 427 .35‘6 2308 2271 242 1219 1200 .8k 11720
950 1.07 1.3 1.54% 1.78 2,01 2.2% 2.47 2. RS 1 87 PR 4,81 5.27 S 7% 6.21
ot I A 13y Yels 562 dhgs iwe b5 3 3d 0 X% e e i lim i
[P ! e 4 LR . N .
- 900 1,09, 1.3% 1,59  1.8% 2.0 3,34 2,98 3.08 .58 4,08 w58 s.08 5.57 6,07 6,57
g , 917" .736 L6300 .53 .lo7g .137' .338 1325 ?279 245 218 4197, 265 .52
L gso 111 1.38 1,64 T 191 2.18 2.% 2,71 24 78 bo3l k84 $38 591 6.4 6,98
g : 900 .7%5 L610 .52 459 g V369 ?309 ?265 .zga .207 36 g9 a5 143
o 800 1,13 142 1571 2.00 2.28 2.57 "2:85. .42 4,00 . N.57 sk 5.71 6.29 6.86 2,43
. .885  .704  .585  .500 439 .389 .351 2292 .2sov 219 195 1175 1159 Jse 0135
750 116 L7 18 2,0 250 -2.71 .01 .6 w25 4.86 S48 6,00 671 7.3 2.9% '
862 880  .562 - g 17 U369 ?332 ?2735 235 206 182 164 .1Z9 © %13 1125
700 1.20 1,5 1,87 a 21 2.5 2.87 3.20 3.87 b, 5k 5,21 5,88 €5 7,21 7.88  8:55
833 Leh9 L5355z 39w J34B 13 T208 220 1192 170 153 139 127 139
650 1,25 1.61 1,97 2,3%  2:70 .07 M 4,15 4,88 W61 6,34 7,06 279  8.52 9.2
sog 621 ,sog .h%? <370 ~?326 ?293 L243 .20% ?178 .1%8 W42 \128 117 .10
600 1.30 1,70 2,10 2,50  2.89 .29 . 3.68 b.48 .27 6.06 686 7,65 s;!& 9.2% 10,0 .
= 53 588  Lup6 MO0 .34 330» ‘,‘.3272 .223 ?190 68 .46 131 Z 1108 .103
850 1,37 1.81 2,35 2.69 3,12 .56 99 4.87 RN 6.62 2,49  8.36 .9.zu 10,11 10,98
.730 .552 .Wz 4372 ?321 ?281 ?25‘1 +205 ?1710 2151 4134 120 .108 099 091
500 146 1,95 243 2.92 40 89 5 6,30 7.2 8.24 9l21 10,18 1145 121
. 685,513 12 . 342 ?29% '3257 .zag 183 .1'}59 .13 Jd21 #1209 .098 .o +083
450 1.8 2,12 2,66  3.21 25 4,290 k4,8 5.92 .00 8,09 0.8 10,26 1X35 . 12,83 13 52
632 MNp2 376 312 ?267 .233 20 169 - ?1‘03 124 109 .097 083 080 0%
400 A7 z 2,95 3.57 4,18 k.80 - TS| 6,64 .87 9,10 10,33 11,55 12.78 1401 15,24




‘1300

© 1250

Reservior Pressures

1200
1150
1106
1050

1000

950 -

900

- 850

800
‘750
700

650

550"

500

450

2800
k.93
203

5.12
0193

.’i3§

5,98

+173

6,04
<166

6.32
li38

: 6.67
Y .150

2.07
2141

7.51
«133

"8.60
125

8.56
2117

9.22
»108

9.97
«100
10,83
092

11,86
084

1 loa
%%

1"(60#'}
068

16,47
~9061

"BARRELS OF RESERVOIR ePACB “)IDED N PRODULING ONE BARREL OF: 3TOCK TAWK-OILAEQWD

3000

5.25
1159
RS
-183
5.67

‘,

176

5,90
.169

6,17
» 162

6,45
155

6.76
148
7.1%
140

7.57
132

8.0
12k
40117

9,18
109

9,88
.01
10,70

8,58

T11,62
I3

.

12,73
079

" 14,05
. +072

15,69
A

17,
7%

3200

5.97

5.79
173

& 02

- Jies

6.27
+159

6.56
.152

6.87
<146
7.:20
+139

72.61
3

8 07
<124

8.58
117

9.15
19109

'9.79
«102

10.59
<095

11,438

087
13.11
081
13.61
073

115,02

. 67

16,97
_ 037

8.93
.053

a
Sl

3400
5.89
170
6:12
163

6538
157

6.64

151 -

60

114
?7.28
137
7:63
131

8.07
12k

© 8.56 -

«117

9.11
<110

" 9.72

.103
10.41
.096

11.22
089
12:16
082

13.21
1.076

1448

<069

115,99 -
%%

17.86

056
20;15

«050

Gas' 011 Ratios

3600
6.21
161
6.46
.155
6.7
2.01
.1“3

7:3Y%
i

2.70
130

8.07
w12
8.54
«117
9.06
110
9.6
.10

"10.29

+097

11.03
2091

11.89

084

12, 88

.078

14,00

071

kT

16, 96
00)9

' 18.9%

053

4

3800
6.53
~ 153
6,79
cl“?

7.08
<141

7,38

»136

2.7
<129

8.11

[123'

8.51
.118

9.01
.111

9-56
»10%
10,18
.098
10.86
.092

11,64

.086

~12.gg’

13,61

«073

Looo

6.8%
.1"6‘

‘7.1
Tl
7:43

2.75
«129

8,13
123

8.52
R3sY)
8.95

112

9.47
I106

10,06
099

10.71
<093

11,44
«087
082

13,22
%%

14, 3%
%
15.99
064
"17.10
+058

18.89
+053
21,12
- Ok7

23,84
b

12,26
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BEFORE $9IE  OIL CONSERVATION CO%MISSION
o OF il STATE OF NEW MEXICO

-

IN THE MATTER or THL HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION" . o ‘ ‘ .
‘COMMISSION OF NEW 'MEXICO FOR ~ = : , ‘ :

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No. 4304
Order No. R~2403-A

APPLICATION,OF CONTINDNTAu O1iL COMPANY
FOR AN UNOR OX OIL WELL LOCATION AND

'”AMFNDMDNT OF ORDER NO. R-2403" LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF TIE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSTON:

This cause came on for nea:xng at 9 a.m. on February 4, 1970
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before iExaminer Daniel S. Nutter.

'NOW, on this__ 9th  day of February, 1970, the Commission, a B
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, g
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised § P
in the premises, “ -

FINDS:

(1) ‘hat due publtbrnotirp hav1ng been given. as requlred by
law, the Commiss 1on hdq jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Conrlnental 0oil Company, as opera-
tor of the MCA Unit approved by Commission Order No. R-2403, seeks

’authorlty to drill its MCA Unit Well No. 251, a producing oil

well, at an unorthodox locaszion 1100 feet from the South line

and 2600 feet from the 'Ves: line of Sébtion 21, Township 17 South,

Range 32 East, NMPM “Malijanex aravburg—San Andres Pool, Lea County,

‘New Mexico. az an infill waell in sad d MCA Unit proiect avea,

(3 That the »rozose’ untrinodox location s necessary to

provide an efficient il p:oiﬁding paftern. i
o (4) That. the applicant also seeks the amendment of saxd
Order No.;R—2403 to. provide for the establlshment of an adminisg=~
trative procedure whereby the Secretary-Director of the Commission

S

v

T
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CASE No, 4304
Order No. R-2403-A

may authorize additional producing wells and injection wells at
unorthodox locations within said MCA Unit Area as may be neces-
sary to complete an efficient productlon and 1n3ect10n ‘pattern.

(4) That approval of the aforesaxd amendment will atford
the appllnant the opportunlty to produce its Just and equltable
share of the oil in the" Maljamar Grayburg—San ‘Andres Pool, and

S will otherW1se prevent waste and protec'?COrrelatlve rlghts,
prov1ded oald producxng wells and 1n3ection wells are drllled
““norcloser than 330 feet to the outer boundary ‘of said MCA Unit
nor closer than 10 feet to any quarter-quarter gsection oxr sub-

division inner boundary.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

,,,,,

authorized to drxll its MCA Unlt Well No. 251, a produc;ng oil i
well, at an unorthodox location 1100 féet from the South line ;
and 2600 feet from the West line of Sectlgn 21, Township 17 :
South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool, , .
Lea County, New Mexlco, as an infill wé&ll in‘'its MCA Unit Area ‘ :
“approved by Commission Order No. R-2403.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

. “(1). “That Order (2) of "IT IS FURTHER ORDERED" of Order No.
R—2403 as amended by Order No. R=3375, is hereby further amended
by the addition of a second paragraph as follows: ,

, "The Secretary-Dlrector of the Commission is hereby also
‘authorlzed to approve such addltlonal producxng wells and 1n3ecﬂ
¢ion wells at unorthodox locatxons within the boundarxes of the

’ 'Maljamar Cooperatlve Agreement Unit Area as may be necessary to
complete an effxcxent productlon and aneCtIOh pattern, provxded
said wells are drllled no closer than 330 feet to the outer v
'boundary of said MCA Unit nor c¢loser than 10 feet to any quarter-
'quarter section or subd1v1510n inner boundary, and provided
further, that the appllcatlon therefor has been filed in accor-
dance with Rule 701-B of the Commxssxon Rules and’ Regulatlons,
and prOV1ded further, that ‘a copy ‘of the appllcatxon has been
sént to all operators ownlng acreage offsetting the guarter-
quarter section’' upon which the well is to be located, if any
*there be, and no such operator has objected within 20 days.

‘The Secretary~D1rector may 'grant immediate approval of the =
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‘CASE No. 4304
Order No. R-2403-A

application upon receipt of written waivers of objection from
all such offset operators." ’ ‘ '
-(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retaxned for the
entry of such further orders as the Commigsion may deem neces-
‘sary. -
"DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexxco, on the day. and year herelnabove
'deslgnated. . ; .

N

STATE OF NEW MEXICO :
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

'DAVID F. CARGO, Chairmhh
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS |ON

OF THE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF C( ENTAL 0IL
COMPANY FOR AUTHORITY TO TRANS-
FER ALLOWAQéE!BETWEEN THE PARTI-

/ ,75 é"/

unr N SATD COOFERATIVE AREA.

APPLICATI ON

Comes now Contfnéhtal 0i1 Company, and respectfﬁlly'requesfs'éﬁfhﬁfffy to
transfer allowable across the boundaries of tg; Part!éfpating Area and the
leases outside said'Pakthibai1ng“Area Hﬂt'witﬁin the Maljamar Cooperative
Aréa in connection with the Haljamar (GrayburgSan Andres) waterflood pro-
ject being conducted ithin the said Haljamar Cooperative Area and In support
thereof would show: . ”
1. Abﬁiicant(?s ¥he operator ‘'of the Maljamar ?artfﬁfbégfﬁg’Area'éﬁd'is
‘the owner énd'opéfétﬁr’éf'ieases outside the said'Pa;EiCEbafihg'Area
.withih*ghe boundaries of ‘the MalJamar Cooperative Area as described in Order
No. R-2403. -
2, R;plicant has Installed and developed a waterflood project within
- the béuddﬁfles of said Méljémar‘tooperatlve Area under>the provisions of
Orders No. R-2403 and R-2403A and various administrative orders of the Com-
imission. : | ‘ |
"3, As a result of the wgtérflood operations, the prOduéithTSte wfthfn the
Partlclpafiné‘Akea>rs ncarfng the maXIEUm‘éfﬂdwab1efé§é%§nable to sald Parti- . .
“clpating Area and Is projected to exceed that alléwable within the near future.
4, That in the Infercst 0f~é}%lclent~wat€ff100ding and*bFeVent1Bg waste,
al;owable should be transferred across the boundaries of the'Partfcipatlﬁg
Area and the leases outslide the Partlcipating Arca but within the Cooperative

Area,

DOCKET MAaeD

ponan (L5 1
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Fights. ‘

5. That sald allowable can be transferred without impairment of corrélative

]

Wherefore, Applicant respectfully requests that this application be set

‘for hearing before the Commission's duly appointed Examiner and that upon hearing

an order be entered approving the transfer of allowable as describéd above.

R

Respectfully submitted,

CONTINENTAL OTL COMPANY

L. P. Thompson
Division Manager

rw
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE ‘HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING.

Order No ﬂ»\§CCZJ.

. ,,r‘(, ) M‘//,,,.,

APPLICATION OF CO_NTINE_ TAL OIL

‘designated.

a quorum being present, having conéidered'the'recbrd, and being

-
COMPANY FOR TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE, L s
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. - Z
'bﬁﬁﬁRlBF'THE COMMISSTON oy -

L

BY THE COMMISSION:

" This cause came ‘on for hearing‘dé novo at 9 a.m. on June 16,
1972, at Saiita. Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commissi
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Comm1351on. L W 2

WW‘ ‘“rladt 26,1922 .
NOW, on this day of , 1972, the Comm1351on,

fully advised in the premises,
That Cohtineﬁtal 0il Coémpany's request for dismissal‘o? £he
application for hearihg de novo SHouIdrbe“gréﬁEéd. .

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the appllcatlon for hearing de novo is hereby dlsmlssed.

[N

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

CASE NO. 4557 (De NOVC)‘

on
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO A

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

B ~ vy | L
| ‘ | /TQ(/Q)/é///\/// CASE No, _4557 .
| | C:;/i OrﬁgxaNo; R~ 3 //;763

APBLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL 0
COMPANY FOR TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE, - S R
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXIicCoO., ”;7_/_/:§~,/7‘/

ORDER _OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

_ This cause came on for hearing at'9 a,m. on _JuUne 30 , 1971,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utzv

.

- NOW, on this_ day of __ July « 1971, the Commission, a
~quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

' and the recommendations-of the Examiner, and being fully advised-

in the premises, ‘ : =

" FINDS:

(1) That que public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has ‘jurisdiction of this cause -and the subject
matter thereof, C

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, is the

operator of the Maljamar ParticipatingvArea of the MCA Urit

. : : L ; i}
and is the operator of leases outside the Participating Area

‘but within the boundaries of the Méljéﬁag'Cooperative Area

approved by Order No. R-2403, as amended.

2203 4 A = 2
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‘wells within the Participating Area to produce more than their
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CASE NO. 4557
Order No, R- =

(3) That the applicant seeks authority to transfer
allowable from wells on its leases that are within the Cooperative
area but ohtSide the PéttidipatihgiArea to wells that are within
therPafficipating Area. |

‘(4) That Ordef No. R-2403, as améﬁdéd, aéopted a formuIa'EOr’
the allocation of production to the Participating Area and other

committed léases within the boundaries of the Maljamar Cobperative

Agreement Area, Maljamar éraYburg—San Andres Pool,’
New Mexico.

(5) Thaf;‘:Orde; (4) of said Order No. K-2403 provided that
hé‘alloWab1e shé11 be transferred acrOSé the'bbﬁhdary of the
Paréicipétiﬁg Area or across the boundary éf any lease outside
the Participat{ﬁg"areavwithout'notice énd heaping.

(6) That approval of the subject application would permit

just and eguitable share Of the 6il from the sUbjéct:poQ}'éna
would, therefore, violate the correlative rights of othéf'bperatOrb
in the pool, |

(7) That the subject application should be denied.

" "IT° IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.
‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE 'at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabgbe

designéted.




